****

TENDER FOR

PROVIDING ANNUAL MAINTENANCE CONTRACT SERVICES OF

UPS SYSTEMS OF PESTICIDE MANAGEMENT DIVISION

|  |
| --- |
| राष्‍ट्रीय वनस्‍पति स्‍वास्‍थ्‍य प्रबंधन संस्‍थानNational Institute of Plant Health Management कृषि एवं सहकारिता विभाग, कृषि एवं किसान कल्‍याण मंत्रालय, भारत सरकार  Department of Agriculture & Cooperation  Ministry of Agriculture& Farmers Welfare, Government of India  Rajendra Nagar, Hyderabad – 500 030  Website: <http://niphm.gov.in>  Telephone: 9140-24015374; E-mail: [niphm@nic.in](mailto:niphm@nic.in); Tele-Fax: 9140-24015346 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
|  | राष्‍ट्रीय वनस्‍पति स्‍वास्‍थ्‍य प्रबंधन संस्‍थानNational Institute of Plant Health Management कृषि एवं सहकारिता विभाग, कृषि एवं किसान कल्‍याण मंत्रालय, भारत सरकार  Department of Agriculture & Cooperation  Ministry of Agriculture& Farmers Welfare, Government of India |  |
| Telephone: 9140-24015374  E-mail: niphm@nic.in  Tele-Fax: 9140-24015346 | | Rajendra Nagar,  Hyderabad – 500 030  [*http://niphm.gov.in*](http://niphm.gov.in) |

F.No. PMD-MISC/176/2020-SO RNMA1 Date: 01/03/2021

**SECTION – I: NOTICE INVITING TENDER**

**FOR ANNUAL MAINTENANCE CONTRACT OF UPS SYSTEMS**

**AT PESTICIDE MANAGEMENT DIVISON (PMD)**

1. National Institute of Plant Health Management, is an autonomous Institute under Ministry of Agriculture& Farmers Welfare, Govt. of India is mandated to promote environmentally sustainable Plant Health Management Practices in diverse and changing agro-climatic conditions and provide policy support to Central and State Government on Plant Health Management, Sanitary and Phyto-sanitary issues and emerging bio-security challenges.
2. NIPHM invites ONLINE bids for providing Annual Maintenance Contract (AMC) Services for the UPS Systems installed at Pesticide Management Division (PMD) for a period of **three years.**
3. The brief details are given below:-

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Sl. No** | **Name of the item** | **Security Deposit** |
|  | Annual Maintenance Contract Services for the **6 (six) Nos UPS Systems** installed at Pesticide Management Division (PMD) for a period of **three years.\*** | 3% of value of the contract |

**\* Bidders are requested to submit their quotes for all the 6 (six) Nos UPS systems. Individual quotations separately for each UPS system/quotation to some UPS not covering all 6 Nos, will not be accepted and summarily be rejected.**

The schedule of receipt and opening of bids is as under:-

**Last date of receipt of bids is on 22/03/2021 by 15.00 hrs**

**Opening of technical bids is on 23/03/2021 at 16.00 hrs**

1. Terms and condition applicable as per GFR, 2017 and Manual for Procurement of Goods 2017, etc.
2. Tender document is available for viewing on the website of NIPHM, Hyderabad at [www.niphm.gov.in](http://www.niphm.gov.in).
3. Interested Bidders may obtain further information from the office of NATIONAL INSTITUTE OF PLANT HEALTH MANAGEMENT at the address given below from 10:00 to 16:00 hrs. (IST) on all working days: -

The Registrar,

National Institute of Plant Health Management (NIPHM)

Dept. of Agriculture Cooperation, and Farmers Welfare,

Ministry of Agriculture and Farmer’s Welfare, Government of India,

Rajendranagar, Hyderabad – 500 030, (Telangana),

INDIA Ph: + 91 40 24013346, 24011633; Tele Fax: +91 40 24015346;

Web : http://niphm.gov.in; E-mail: [niphm@nic.in/](mailto:niphm@nic.in/)

1. Detailed tender document may be downloaded from Central Public Procurement (CPP) portal (<https://etenders.gov.in/eprocure/app>) prior to the deadline for submission of bids. NIPHM Website (URL: [**https://niphm.gov.in**](https://niphm.gov.in)). Corrigendum/addendum, if any, will be published only in the website and separate communication will not be sent for the same.
2. The bids shall be submitted online following the instructions appearing on the screen. To participate in the E-Bid submission for National Institute of Plant Health Management, it is mandatory for the bidders to get their firms registered with E-Procurement Portal <https://etenders.gov.in/eprocure/app>., using a valid Digital Signature Certificate (DSC) and valid email address. The bidders will be required to submit their bids online on the eProcurement Module. After downloading / getting the tender document / schedules, the Bidder should go through them carefully and then submit the documents as asked, otherwise bid will be rejected. It is construed that the bidder has read all the terms and conditions before submitting their offer.
3. All bids must be accompanied with a scanned copy of **bid security declaration** (Either in PDF or zip format only). In case bidder has any problem in uploading the scanned copies of instruments for payment of Bid Security, he/she must submit the copy of original Bid Security at National Institute of Plant Health Management Office address before opening of bid. The Bid Security shall be deposited in “ORIGINAL” in a sealed envelope within a week from the date of opening to the address given above.
4. The bids are required to be uploaded in two separate parts i.e. Technical bid & commercial bid. The Technical bids will be opened in the presence of bidders or their representatives who choose to attend on the specified date and time at the office of the NATIONAL INSTITUTE OF PLANT HEALTH MANAGEMENT at the address given above.
5. The commercial bids of bidders whose Technical bids get qualified would be opened at a later date. The bidders may visit National Institute of Plant Health Management website: http://niphm.gov.in and www.eprocure.gov.in for more information and/ or download the bid document.
6. Instructions regarding submission of online bids are available at URL: <https://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/>.
7. **Bids should be submitted through online only. Manual / physical bids will not be accepted.**

REGISTRAR i/c

**SECTION II. INSTRUCTIONS TO BIDDERS (ITB)**

1. **Bid Validity:-**
2. Bids shall remain valid for a period of **180 (one hundred and eighty) days** after the last date of Bid submission prescribed by the Purchaser. A bid valid for a shorter period shall be rejected by the Purchaser as non-responsive.
3. In exceptional circumstances, the Purchaser may solicit the Bidder’s consent to an extension of the period of validity. The request and the responses thereto shall be made in writing. The bid security provided shall also be suitably extended. A Bidder may refuse the request without forfeiting its bid security. However, a Bidder agreeing to the request will not be required nor permitted to modify his bid.
4. **Submission of Tender through Online:**

The Tender proposes two stage tender systems viz. **(1) Technical Bid** and **(2) Price Bid**.

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **I** | **Technical Bid** | : | **Bidders are requested to upload the required scanned copies of files as per the following:** |
|  | **File-1** | : | Profile of the Company/Firm – stating whether the firm is partnership/registered under the Companies Act along with its necessary enclosures. Scanned copy of Company/Firm Information (filled & signed) as per **Annexure – I** |
|  | **File-2** | : | **Proofs in support of eligibility criteria as per the tender.**  Scanned copies of the documents / information (filled & signed) as per the **‘Eligibility Criteria’** |
|  | **File-3** | : | Scanned copy of Technical compliance sheet (filled & signed) for the items mentioned at **Schedule of Requirement.** |
|  | **File-4** | : | Authorization letter and undertaking as per prescribed formatsfrom the Competent Authority of the Company to sign this Tender document. Documents received without such authorization will not be considered for further processing. This is not applicable if the proprietor signs himself as competent authority. |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **II** | **Price Bid** | : | **BoQ Document** |
|  | **File-1** | : | Bidders are required to download the BOQ file, open it and **fill the data in cells (Col. 6, 7 &8) with their respective commercial quotes and name of the bidder.** No other cells should be changed. Once the details have been completed, the bidder should save it and submit it online, without changing the filename. If the BOQ file is found to be modified by the bidder, the bid will be rejected. |

Note:

1. The Bidders should furnish the location with addresses and license details of the firm.
2. The Bidders shall furnish as part of the bid, documents establishing the Bidders eligibility to bid and its qualifications to perform the Contract if their tender is accepted.
3. The documentary evidence of the Bidder's qualifications shall be established to the satisfaction of NIPHM. However, the decision of Director General, NIPHM will be final in this regard.
4. **Bid Security:**

In terms of OM No. F.9/4/2020-PPD dated 12th November, 2020 issued by Ministry of Finance, Govt. of India, bidders are requested to sign "Bid Security Declaration" format **(Annexure – II)** accepting that if they withdraw or modify their bids during period of validity etc., they will be suspended for the time specified in the tender documents.

1. The envelope containing the original "Bid Security Declaration" should bear tender details (Name of bidder, tender no., tender name etc.).
2. The "Bid Security Declaration" is required to protect the Purchaser against risk of Bidder’s conduct.
3. **Cost of Bidding:** The Bidder shall bear all costs associated with the preparation and submission of the bid to the purchaser. The Purchaser will in no case be responsible or liable for these costs, regardless of the conduct or outcome of the bidding process.
4. **Price Bid Evaluation:**

Opening of Price Bid: Bidders who are qualified in Technical Bid only will be called for Price Bid opening. The technically qualified bidders alone will be informed about the date and time of opening of the Price Bid and their Price Bids alone will be opened on the due date and time in the e-procurement portal. The contract will be entrusted to the Bidder, whose bid has been determined as L1. **L1 will be arrived after considering basic price (inclusive of other charges, if any) except GST**. **GST will be paid as applicable at the time of supply on submission of Tax Invoice.** In case the L1 agency fails to execute the contract or backs out after issue of award of contract, NIPHM reserves the right to take legal action to get such firms black listed.

1. **Purchaser’s right to Accept Any Bid and to Reject Any or All Bids:-** The Purchaser reserves the right to accept or reject any bid, and to annul the bidding process and reject all bids at any time prior to award of Contract, without thereby incurring any liability to the affected Bidder or Bidders or any obligation to inform the affected Bidder or Bidders.
2. **Integrity Pact**
3. The Bidder/Supplier is required to enter into an Integrity Pact with the Purchaser, in the Format at Sample Forms provided in Section VIII. The Integrity Pact enclosed in Section-VIII, will be signed by National Institute of Plant Health Management for and on behalf of Purchaser as its Agent/Power of Attorney Holder at the time of execution of Agreement with the successful Bidder. While submitting the Bid, the Integrity Pact shall be signed by the duly authorized signatory of the Bidder/Lead Member of JV.
4. In case of any contradiction between the Terms and Conditions of the Bid Document and the Integrity Pact, the former will prevail.

|  |
| --- |
| Name and Address of the Independent External Monitor’s (IEM’s): **IEM** |
| Shri. Cadaba Devnath Balaji,  Distinguished Scientist (DS) & Ex-Director ADA,  D-429, Jal Vayu Kammanahalli, Main Road,  Bengaluru-560043 |
| Email id : cdbalaji@gmail.com  Phone No: 9844140762 |

1. **Acts of Omission and Commission:**
   1. NIPHM shall in no way be responsible for any acts of omission and commission arising out of any act or situation or circumstance, which may be the direct or indirect consequence of this contract.
2. **Non-Guarantor:** NIPHM shall in no way be responsible and is not a guarantor for any financial dealings by / obligations of the supplier, which may / may not have arisen due to this contract or which may be the direct / in-direct consequence of this contract.
3. The bidder has to submit an undertaking in firm letter pad that it has not been blacklisted by any Govt./Instt/autonomous body.

SECTION-III: APPENDIX TO INSTRUCTIONS TO BIDDERS

Annexure – I

1. BIDDER’S PROFILE- PART-A:-

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| 1 | THE FIRM   1. Name 2. Regd. Address 3. Address for correspondence 4. Contact Person’s   i) Name & Designation  ii) Address  iii) Tel. No. Landline & mobile  iv) Email ID |  |
| 2 | Type of Firm | SoleProprietor/Private Ltd. / Partnership / Co‑operative / Public Co.  (Pl. tick and enclose copy of Memorandum/Articles of Association/ Certificates of Incorporation) |
| 3 | Please mention PAN/GIR NO. & date & year of Registration. (please enclose photocopy) |  |
| 4 | GST registration No. (please enclose photocopy) |  |

Signature of authorised signatory

Name : \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

Designation \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

Seal :

**SECTION-IV: ELIGIBILITY AND QUALIFICATION CRITERIA**

1. **Eligibility Criteria:**

The Bidders should meet the following Eligibility Criteria for quoting the tender and the scanned document copies to prove their Eligibility should be uploaded.

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Sl. No** | **Minimum Eligibility Criteria** | **Proof to be submitted for fulfilling the Eligibility** |
| 1 | This Invitation for Bids is open to all Original Manufacturers/ their Authorized Dealers/ vendors / suppliers to quote on their behalf for this tender as per Manufacturer’s Authorization Form, who possess the qualifying requirements as specified in the Tender. | Registration Certificate of the Company or Dealer/Agent Certificate issued.  **OR**  A copy of Certificate of Incorporation, Partnership Deed / Memorandum and Articles of Association / any other equivalent document showing date and place of incorporation, as applicable. |
| 2 | The firm should have 3 years’ experience in dealing/supplying such items during the last five (5) financial years upto 31-01-2021**.** | Documents (work orders) to prove that the company / firm have performed in their business for 3 years during the last five (5) financial years upto 31-01-2021**.** |
| 3 | In respect of manufacturers gross annual turnover of Rs. 2 lakhs (Rupees two lakhs only) at least for one year during last three financial years  In respect of authorized dealer, the turnover of the manufacturer will be taken into account.  In respect of other bidders the annual gross turnover should be at least Rs. 1.5 lakhs (Rupees one lakh fifty thousand only) at least for one year during last three financial years. Turnover is not applicable to registered suppliers with MSME/NSIC registered Units | Copies of Annual Accounts duly signed and attested by a Chartered accountant may be enclosed for FY 2017-18, FY 2018-19 & FY 2019-20. |
| 4 | The firm should be income tax assessee for a period of at least three years ended 31-03-2020. | Self-attested copies of the acknowledgments of Income tax returns for AY 2017-18 ,AY 2018-19 & AY 2019-20 and PAN Card of the firm should be enclosed. |
| 5 | The firm should be registered under GST. | Self-attested copy of the Registration Certificate GST. |
| 6 | In case a bidder bids on behalf of more than one Manufacturer for different items, he should be an Authorized Dealer/Agent for those manufacturers. | Dealership/Agent Certificate from each manufacturer. |
| 7 | Earnest Money Deposit | "Bid Security Declaration" accepting that if they withdraw or modify their bids during period of validisty etc., (Annexure – II) |

1. **Scope of the Work/Service:**
2. Annual Maintenance Contract (AMC) cover four routine Preventive Maintenance of equipment (once every three months) and unlimited breakdown calls/repair visit if and when require. Travel and Transport charges include in the cost.
3. Routine Preventive Maintenance of UPS includes:-
4. Cleaning of interior unit
5. Inspection of batteries condition, UPS and associated parts
6. Input & output Voltage Verification
7. Verification of meter readings and settings where possible.
8. Verification of all fans operational
9. Verification of correct operation by placing unit back.
10. **Price Bid Validity:** The quoted price should be valid initially for a period of one year from the date of execution of contract agreement after issue of award of contract. However, the purchaser reserves the right to seek consent for an extension of the period of validity. The NIPHM also reserves the right to accept or reject any part/full of the quotation without assigning any reasons whatsoever.
11. **Tender Cost:** The Tender document can be downloaded from NIPHM website at free of cost.
12. **~~EMD Amount and Mode of Submission:~~**

~~The bidders should submit EMD in the form of Account Payee Demand Draft, Fixed Deposit Receipt, Banker’s Cheque or Bank Guarantee from any of the Commercial Banks or payment online in an acceptable form any of the acceptable mode. However preferably in Fixed Deposit Receipt /Term Deposit Receipt mode should be drawn in favour of ‘NATIONAL INSTITUTE OF PLANT HEALTH MANAGEMENT’, payable at Hyderabad-500030 and should be submitted to the office on or before tender closing date & time. If EMD is not received by closing date & time, bid submitted by default bidder shall be rejected. EMD valid for a period of 45 days beyond final bid validity.~~

1. ~~“The EMD amount of the unsuccessful Tenderers will be returned after the acceptance of the successful Tenders within a reasonable time on or before 30~~~~th~~ ~~day of the award of the contract.~~
2. ~~The EMD amount held by NIPHM till it is returned to the unsuccessful Tenderers will not earn any interest thereof.~~
3. ~~The EMD amount of Successful Tenderers will be adjusted as part of the Security Deposit (SD) due for successful execution of the contract.~~
4. ~~Tenders~~ **~~without~~** ~~EMD amount will be~~ **~~rejected~~** ~~by NIPHM as non-responsive.~~ **~~If the tenderer is exempted from submission of EMD, he should enclose the copy of the supporting document / certificate issued by Government along with the Tender.~~**
5. ~~If a Tenderer withdraws the tender during the period of tender validity specified in the tender (or) in the case of the Successful Tenderers, if the Tenderer fails to sign the contract or to remit Security Deposit, the EMD amount shall be forfeited to the NIPHM.~~
6. ~~The bidders claiming exemption from submission of EMD shall submit valid NSIC/DIPP/MSEs certificate and such certificate shall be valid on the date of submission of bid and as per Public Procurement Policy for Micro and Small Enterprises (MSEs) order, 2012.~~
7. ~~The bidders who are~~ **~~Micro and Small Enterprises~~** ~~participating in the tender shall enclose with their Bid a copy of~~ **~~Udyog Aadhar Memorandum (UAM)~~** ~~along with their valid registration certificate with District Industries Centres or NSIC or any other body specified by Ministry of Micro and Small enterprises in support of their being an MSE. Such bidders will be exempted from submission of Bid Security.~~
8. ~~No exemption shall be allowed for the submission of Security Deposit / Performance Bank Guarantee.~~
9. **Payment of Performance Security (PS):** Within ten (10) days after the Supplier’s receipt of Award of Contract, the Successful firm shall require to **deposit 3% of the order value** as Security deposit/Performance Security either by means of demand draft or bankers Cheque or Bank Guarantee from any nationalized/Scheduled banks in favour of National Institute of Plant Health Management (NIPHM), Hyderabad which should be valid beyond 60 days from the date of completion of all contractual obligations of the supplier including warranty obligation. The security deposit will be released/discharged after 60 days of completion all contractual obligations of the supplier including warranty obligation.

The security deposit shall be forfeited, if the successful bidder fails to supply the stores as per specifications mentioned in the tender/W.O or does not accept the assigned work for any reason, whatsoever.

**SECTION-V: SCHEDULE OF REQUIREMENT**

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **S. No.** | **Code no. UPS\_NIPHM** | **Make & Model of UPS** | **Capacity of UPS** | **Instruments connected** | **Quantity** |
| 1. | NIPHM/PM/UPS-11 | CONSUL NEOWATT GIGA MAX (Sr. No. C1201703000994) | 20 KVA | LC-Q-TOF | 1 no. |
| 2. | NIPHM/PM/UPS-13 | CONSUL NEOWATT HERCULUS (Sr. No. 20160800053999) | 20 KVA | GC-Q-TOF | 1 no. |
| 3. | NIPHM/PM/UPS-12 | CONSUL NEOWATT HERCULUS (Sr. No. 20160500052217) | 10 KVA | ICP-OES | 1 no. |
| 4. | NIPHM/PM/UPS-19 | CONSULNEOWATT (Sr. No. C1201747031121) | 5 KVA | Auto analyzer | 1 no. |
| 5. | NIPHM/PM/UPS-14 | ONFINITI5KVA FMIC Numeric (Sr. No. I180201331) | 5 KVA | HPLC-PDA | 1 no. |
| 6. | NIPHM/PM/UPS-15 | ONFINITI5KVA FMIC, Numeric (Sr. No. I180201330) | 5 KVA | GLC-FID | 1 no. |

**SECTION-VI: TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS**

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **S. No.** | **Make & Model of UPS** | **Serial Number** | **Capacity of UPS** |
| 1. | CONSUL NEOWATT GIGA MAX | C1201703000994 | 20 KVA |
| 2. | CONSUL NEOWATT HERCULUS | 20160800053999 | 20 KVA |
| 3. | CONSUL NEOWATT HERCULUS | 20160500052217 | 10 KVA |
| 4. | CONSULNEOWATT | C1201747031121 | 5 KVA |
| 5. | ONFINITI5KVA FMIC Numeric | I180201331 | 5 KVA |
| 6. | ONFINITI5KVA FMIC, Numeric | I180201330 | 5 KVA |

**SECTION VII. GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT (GCC)**

All the bidders are requested to please note that this document is available at www.niphm.gov.in where the details relating to the General Conditions of Contract of tender issued by the Stores Section of NIPHM is a part and parcel of the tender document for all Open Tender Enquiry (OTE) and Global Tender Enquiry (GTE). Consequently the individual OTE/GTEshall not contain this chapter called as General Conditions of Contract (GCC).

This General Conditions of Contract (GCC) shall be valid for all Open and Global tender Enquiry being issued by NIPHM and is valid till further notice.

CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT

**Table of Contents**

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Sl. No. | Clause |
|  | Definitions |
|  | Contract Documents |
|  | Code of Integrity |
|  | Joint Venture, Consortium or Association |
|  | Scope of Supply |
|  | Suppliers’ Responsibilities |
|  | Contract price |
|  | Copy Right |
|  | Application |
|  | Standards |
|  | Use of Contract Documents and Information |
|  | Patent Indemnity |
|  | Performance Security |
|  | Inspections and Tests |
|  | Packing |
|  | Delivery and Documents |
|  | Insurance |
|  | Indemnifying against damages to person, property & status |
|  | Transportation |
|  | Incidental Services |
|  | Spare Parts |
|  | Warranty |
|  | Change Orders and Contract Amendments |
|  | Assignment |
|  | Subcontracts |
|  | Extension of time |
|  | Liquidated Damages |
|  | Termination for Default |
|  | Force Majeure |
|  | Termination for insolvency |
|  | Termination for Convenience |
|  | Settlement of Disputes |
|  | Governing Language |
|  | Applicable Law |
|  | Notice |
|  | Taxes and Duties |
|  | Right to use Defective Goods |
|  | Site preparation and installation |
|  | Import and Export Licenses |
|  | Risk Purchase Clause |
|  | Option Clause |
|  | Integrity Pact |
|  | Order Acceptance |
|  | Execution of Agreement |
|  | Evaluation and Comparison of Bids |
|  | 'Public Procurement (Preference to Make in India), Order 2017" dated 16.09.2020 effective with immediate effect. |
|  | Rule 144 (xi) of GFR, 2017 |
|  | Clarifications in the Tender |
|  | Amendments to the Tender |
|  | Modification and Withdrawal of Bids |
|  | Conflict of Interest among Bidders/Agents |
|  | Quotation received from Dealers / Agents for items not manufactured by them |
|  | Examination of Bids and Determination of Responsiveness |
|  | Correction of Errors: |
|  | Contacting the Purchaser |
|  | Award of Contract |
|  | Award Criteria |
|  | Notification of Award |
|  | Signing of Contract |
|  | General Instructions |
|  | Signing of Bids |
|  | Acceptance of Tender / Conditions of the Contract |
|  | Rates and Prices |
|  | Country of Origin |
|  | Documents to be submitted to Consignee at the time of delivery of Goods |
|  | Terms of Payment |
|  | Delays in the Supplier’s Performance |

1. **Definitions:**

In this Contract, the following terms shall be interpreted as indicated:-

1. **“The Contract”** means the agreement entered into between the Purchaser and the Supplier, as recorded in the Contract Form signed by the parties, including all the attachments and appendices thereto and all documents incorporated by reference therein;
2. **“The Contract Price”** means the price payable to the Supplier under the Contract for the full and proper performance of its contractual obligations;
3. **“The Goods”** means all the equipment, machinery, and/or other materials, which the Supplier is required to supply to the Purchaser under the Contract;
4. **“The Services”** means those services ancillary to the supply of the Goods, such as transportation and insurance, and any other incidental services, such as installation, commissioning, provision of technical assistance, training and other obligations of the Supplier covered under the Contract;
5. **“ITB”** means Instructions to Bidders;
6. **“GCC”** means the General Conditions of Contract contained in this section;
7. **“SCC”** means the Special Conditions of Contract contained in ITB;
8. **“Consignee”** means the person to whom the Goods are required to be delivered and final acceptance certificate to be issue on behalf of Purchaser.
9. **“The Purchaser”** means the Organization purchasing the Goods “National Institute of Plant Health Management, Ministry of Agriculture& Farmer’s Welfare, Govt of India, Hyderabad”.
10. **“The Supplier”** means the individual or firm supplying the Goods under this Contract;
11. **“Effective date”** of contract shall mean the date of Notice of Award.
12. **“Government”** means Government of India.
13. **Contract Documents**

Subject to the order of precedence set forth in the Contract Agreement, all documents forming the Contract (and all parts thereof) are intended to be correlative, complementary, and mutually explanatory. The Contract Agreement shall be read as a whole.

1. **Code of Integrity**

Without prejudice to and in addition to the rights of the Purchaser to other penal provisions, as per the bid documents or contract, if the Purchaser comes to a conclusion that a (prospective) bidder/supplier, directly or through an agent, has violated this code of integrity in competing for the contract or in executing a contract, the Purchaser may take appropriate measures including one or more of the following:

a) Cancellation of the relevant contract and recovery of compensation for loss incurred by the purchaser;

b) Forfeiture or encashment of any other security or bond relating to the procurement;

c) Recovery of payments including advance payments, if any, made by the Purchaser along with interest thereon, at the prevailing rate.

Provisions in addition to above:

1) Removal from the list of registered suppliers and banning/debarment of the bidder from participation in future procurements of the purchaser for a period not less than one year;

2) In case of anti-competitive practices, information for further processing may be filed under a signature of the Joint Secretary level officer, with the Competition Commission of India;

3) Initiation of suitable disciplinary or criminal proceedings against any individual or staff found responsible.

1. **Joint Venture, Consortium or Association**

If the Supplier is a joint venture, consortium, or association, all of the parties shall be jointly and severally liable to the Purchaser for the fulfilment of the provisions of the Contract and shall designate one party to act as a leader with authority to bind the joint venture, consortium, or association. The composition or the constitution of the joint venture, consortium, or association shall not be altered without the prior consent of the Purchaser.

1. **Scope of Supply**

The specifications and allied technical details of the Goods and Related Services to be supplied shall be as specified in NIT document.

1. **Suppliers’ Responsibilities**

The Supplier shall supply all the Goods and Related Services included in the Scope of Supply in accordance with Scope of Supply Clause of the GCC, and the Delivery and Completion Schedule, as per GCC Clause relating to delivery and document.

1. **Contract price**

Prices charged by the Supplier for the Goods supplied and the Related Services performed under the Contract shall not vary from the prices quoted by the Supplier in its bid.

1. **Copy Right**

The copyright in all drawings, documents, and other materials containing data and information furnished to the Purchaser by the Supplier herein shall remain vested in the Supplier, or, if they are furnished to the Purchaser directly or through the Supplier by any third party, including suppliers of materials, the copyright in such materials shall remain vested in such third party.

1. **Application**

These General Conditions shall apply to the extent that they are not superseded by provisions in other parts of the Contract.

1. **Standards**

The Goods supplied and services rendered under this Contract shall conform to the standards mentioned in the Technical Specifications, and, when no applicable standard is mentioned, to the authoritative standard appropriate to the Goods' country of origin and such standards shall be the latest issued by the concerned institution.

1. **Use of Contract Documents and Information**

The Supplier shall not, without the Purchaser's prior written consent, disclose the Contract, or any provision thereof, or any specification, plan, drawing, pattern, sample or information furnished by or on behalf of the Purchaser in connection therewith, to any person other than a person employed by the Supplier in performance of the Contract. Disclosure to any such employed person shall be made in confidence and shall extend only so far, as may be necessary for purposes of such performance.

The Supplier shall not, without the Purchaser's prior written consent, make use of any document or information enumerated above except for purposes of performing the Contract.

Any document, other than the Contract itself, enumerated above shall remain the property of the Purchaser and shall be returned (in all copies) to the Purchaser on completion of the Supplier's performance under the Contract if so required by the Purchaser

1. **Patent Indemnity**
2. The Supplier shall, subject to the Purchaser’s compliance with GCC Sub-Clause 12 (3) indemnify and hold harmless the Purchaser and its employees and officers from and against any and all suits, actions or administrative proceedings, claims, demands, losses, damages, costs, and expenses of any nature, including attorney’s fees and expenses, which the Purchaser may suffer as a result of any infringement or alleged infringement of any patent, utility model, registered design, trademark, copyright, or other intellectual property right registered or otherwise existing at the date of the Contract by reason of:
   1. the installation of the Goods by the Supplier or the use of the Goods in India; and
   2. the sale in any country of the products produced by the Goods.
   3. If any proceedings are brought or any claim is made against the Purchaser, the Purchaser shall promptly give the Supplier a notice thereof, and the Supplier may at its own expense and in the Purchaser’s name conduct such proceedings or claim and any negotiations for the settlement of any such proceedings or claim.
3. **Performance Security (PS)**
4. Within 10 days of receipt of the notification of award/PO, the Supplier shall furnish performance security as specified in NIT and should remain valid for a period of sixty (60) days beyond all contractual obligations of the supplier including warranty obligation.
5. The proceeds of the performance security shall be payable to the Purchaser as compensation for any loss resulting from the Supplier's failure to complete its obligations under the Contract.
6. The Performance Security shall be denominated in Indian Rupees for the offers received for supplies within India and denominated in the currency of the contract in the case of offers received for supply from foreign countries or in equivalent Indian Rupees in case the Performance Security is submitted by the Indian Agent.
7. In the case of imports, the PS may be submitted either by the principal or by the Indian agent and, in the case of purchases from indigenous sources, the PS may be submitted by either the manufacturer or their authorized dealer/bidder.

The Performance security shall be in one of the following forms:

1. A Bank guarantee or stand-by Letter of Credit issued by a Nationalized/Scheduled bank located in India or a bank located abroad in the form provided in the bidding documents.

Or

1. A Banker’s cheque or Account Payee demand draft in favour of the purchaser.

Or

1. A Fixed Deposit Receipt from a commercial bank pledged in favour of the Purchaser.
2. The performance security will be discharged by the Purchaser and returned to the Supplier not later than 60 days following the date of completion of the Supplier's performance obligations, including any warranty obligations, unless specified otherwise in SCC, without levy of any interest.
3. In the event of any contract amendment, the supplier shall, within 21 days of receipt of such amendment, furnish the amendment to the performance security, rendering the same valid for the duration of the contract, as amended for further period of 60 days thereafter.
4. The order confirmation must be received **within 7 days**. However, the Purchaser has the powers to extend the time frame for submission of order confirmation and submission of Performance Security (PS). Even after extension of time, if the order confirmation /PS are not received, the purchaser, on being satisfied that it is not a case of cartelization and the integrity of the procurement process has been maintained, may, for cogent reasons, the contract shall be cancelled.
5. Whenever, the bidder chooses to submit the Performance Security in the form of Bank Guarantee, then he should advise the banker issuing the Bank Guarantee to immediately send by Registered Post (A.D.) an unstamped duplicate copy of the Guarantee directly to the Purchaser with a covering letter to compare with the original BG for the correctness, genuineness, etc.
6. **~~Inspections and Tests~~**
7. ~~The Supplier shall provide for each item a Manufacturer’s Quality certificate that the item conforms to specifications laid down in this Contract.~~
8. ~~Goods shall not be dispatched/ shipped unless a satisfactory Manufacturer’s Quality certificate, as above, has been issued in respect of those goods.~~
9. ~~The Purchaser / Consignee reserve the right to inspect the goods before acceptance. If the goods fail to meet the Contract specifications after their receipt at the Consignee’s end, the supplier shall take immediate steps to remedy the deficiency or replace the defective component/ equipment to the satisfaction of the Purchaser/consignee.~~
10. ~~Pre-dispatch Inspection: The Purchaser or his representative may, at his option, inspect and/or test any or all items of the goods to confirm their conformity to the Contract, prior to dispatch from the manufacturer’s/ supplier’s premises. Such inspection and clearance will not prejudice the right of the consignee to inspect and test the equipment on receipt at destination.~~
11. **~~Packing~~**

~~The Supplier shall provide such packing of the Goods as is required to prevent their damage or deterioration during transit to their final destination as indicated in the Contract. The packing shall be sufficient to withstand, without limitation, rough handling during transit and exposure to extreme temperatures, salt and precipitation during transit and open storage. Packing case size and weights shall take into consideration, where appropriate, the remoteness of the Goods' final destination and the absence of heavy handling facilities at all points in transit.~~

~~The packing, marking and documentation within and outside the packages shall comply strictly with such special requirements as shall be provided for in the Contract including additional requirements, if any, specified in SCC and in any subsequent instructions ordered by the Purchaser.~~

1. **~~Delivery and Documents~~**

~~Delivery of the Goods and completion and related services shall be made by the supplier in accordance with the terms specified by the Purchaser in the contract. The details of shipping and/or other documents to be furnished by the supplier are specified in SCC.~~

~~The terms FOB, FCA, CIF, CIP, etc. shall be governed by the rules prescribed in the current edition of the Inco terms published by the International Chambers of Commerce, Paris.~~

~~The mode of transportation shall be as specified in SCC. In case the purchaser elects to have the transportation done through Air, then air lifting needs to be done through Air India only. In case Air India does not operate in the Airport of despatch, then the bidder is free to engage the services of any other Airlines.~~

1. **~~Insurance:~~**

~~Should the purchaser elect to buy on CIF/CIP basis, the Goods supplied under the Contract shall be fully insured against any loss or damage incidental to manufacture or acquisition, transportation, storage and delivery in the manner specified in SCC.~~

~~Where delivery of the goods is required by the purchaser on CIF or CIP basis the supplier shall arrange and pay for Cargo Insurance, naming the purchaser as beneficiary and initiate & pursue claims till settlement, on the event of any loss or damage.~~

~~Where delivery is on FOB or FCA basis, insurance would be the responsibility of the purchaser.~~

~~With a view to ensure that claims on insurance companies, if any, are lodged in time, the bidders and /or the Indian agent shall be responsible for follow up with their principals for ascertaining the dispatch details and informing the same to the Purchaser and he shall also liaise with the Purchaser to ascertain the arrival of the consignment after clearance so that immediately thereafter in his presence the consignment could be opened and the insurance claim be lodged, if required, without any loss of time. Any delay on the part of the bidder/Indian Agent would be viewed seriously and he shall be directly responsible for any loss sustained by the purchaser on the event of the delay.~~

1. **~~Indemnifying against damages to Persons, Property & Status~~**
2. ~~The contractor shall take all precautions to avoid all accidents by exhibiting necessary caution boards day and night, speed limit boards, red flags, red lights and providing barriers. He shall be responsible for all damages and accidents caused due to negligence on his part. No hindrance shall be caused to traffic during the execution of work.~~
3. ~~The contractor shall be responsible for ail injury to persons, animals or things, and for all damage, whether such injury or damage arises from carelessness or accident in any way connected therewith. This clause shall be he'd to include interalia any damage due to causes as aforesaid to work, building (whether immediately adjacent or otherwise) and to roads, streets, foot paths, bridges or ways as well as all damage caused to the buildings and works forming the subject of this contract by inclemency of weather. The contractor indemnifies the Employer and holds him harmless in respect of ail expenses arising from such injury or damages as aforesaid and also in respect of any award of compensation or damage consequent upon such claim including legal costs.~~
4. ~~The contractor shall reinstate all damage of every sort mentioned in this clause, so as to deliver the whole of the contracted works complete and perfect in every respect and so as to make good and otherwise satisfy all claims for damage as aforesaid to the property of third parties.~~
5. ~~The contractor also indemnifies the Employer against all claim which may be made upon the Employer for acts during the currency of this contract by any employee or representative of an employee of the contractor or any sub-contractors, employed by him, for any injury to or loss of life, of such employees, or for compensation payable under any law for the time being in force to any workmen or to the representative of arty deceased or incapacitated workmen.~~
6. ~~The contractor also indemnifies the Employer against all claims which may be made upon the Employer for acts during the currency of this contract by the Central/State Government or local Municipal authorities for the non Compliance of any laws, regulations, rules pertaining to wages act, safety act in force and any amendments thereof in respect of all labour and apprentices directly or indirectly employed in the work Under this contract.~~
7. ~~The Employer shall be at liberty and is hereby empowered to deduct the amount of any damages, compensation cost, charges and/or expenses arising or accruing from or in respect of any such claim and / or damages as aforesaid from any sum or sums due or to become due to the contractor or security deposit.~~
8. ~~The contractor shall indemnify the Employer against any action, claim or proceedings relating to infringement or use of any patent or design or any alleged patent or design rights and shall pay any royalties which may be payable in respect of any article or part thereof included in the contract. In the event of any claims made under or action brought against the Employer in respect of any such matters as aforesaid the contractor shall be immediately notified thereof and the contractor shall be at liberty, at his own expense, to settle any dispute or to conduct any litigation that may arise therefrom. Provided that the contractor shall not be liable to indemnify the Employer if the infringement of the patent or design or any alleged patent or design right is the direct result of an order passed by the said Employer or his authorized representative.~~
9. **~~Transportation~~**

~~Where the Supplier is required under the Contract to deliver the Goods FOB, transport of the Goods, up to and including the point of putting the Goods on board the vessel at the specified port of loading, shall be arranged and paid for by the Supplier, and the cost thereof shall be included in the Contract price. Where the Supplier is required under the Contract to deliver the Goods FCA, transport of the Goods and delivery into the custody of the carrier at the place named by the Purchaser or other agreed point shall be arranged and paid for by the Supplier, and the cost thereof shall be included in the Contract Price.~~

~~Where the Supplier is required under the Contract to deliver the Goods CIF or CIP, transport of the Goods to the port of destination or such other named place of destination in the Purchaser’s country, as shall be specified in the Contract, shall be arranged and paid for by the Supplier, and the cost thereof shall be included in the Contract Price.~~

~~In the case of supplies from within India, where the Supplier is required under the Contract to transport the Goods to a specified destination in India, defined as the Final Destination, transport to such destination, including insurance and storage, as specified in the Contract, shall be arranged by the Supplier, and the related costs shall be included in the Contract Price.~~

1. **Incidental Services**

The supplier may be required to provide any or all of the services, including training, if any, specified in the Tender.

1. **~~Spare Parts~~**

~~The Supplier shall be required to provide any or all of the following materials, notifications, and information pertaining to spare parts manufactured or distributed by the Supplier:~~

~~(a) Such spare parts as the Purchaser may elect to purchase from the Supplier, providing that this election shall not relieve the Supplier of any warranty obligations under the Contract; and~~

~~(b) In the event of termination of production of the spare parts:~~

~~(i) Advance notification to the Purchaser of the pending termination, in sufficient time to permit the Purchaser to procure needed requirements; and~~

~~(ii) Following such termination, furnishing at no cost to the Purchaser, the blueprints, drawings and specifications of the spare parts, if requested.~~

1. **~~Warranty~~**

~~The Supplier warrants that all the Goods are new, unused, and of the most recent or current models, and that they incorporate all recent improvements in design and materials, unless provided otherwise in the Contract.~~

~~The Supplier further warrants that the Goods shall be free from defects arising from any act or omission of the Supplier or arising from design, materials, and workmanship, under normal use in the conditions prevailing in India.~~

~~Unless otherwise specified in the SCC, the warranty shall remain valid for Twelve (12) months after the Goods, or any portion thereof as the case may be, have been delivered to and accepted at the final destination indicated in the SCC, or for Eighteen (18) months after the date of shipment from the port or place of loading in the country of origin, whichever period concludes earlier.~~

~~The Purchaser shall give notice to the Supplier stating the nature of any such defects together with all available evidence thereof, promptly following the discovery thereof.~~

~~The Purchaser shall afford all reasonable opportunity for the Supplier to inspect such defects.~~

~~Upon receipt of such notice, the Supplier shall, within a reasonable period of time, expeditiously repair or replace the defective Goods or parts thereof, at no cost to the Purchaser.~~

~~If having been notified, the Supplier fails to remedy the defect within a reasonable period of time; the Purchaser may proceed to take within a reasonable period such remedial action as may be necessary, at the Supplier’s risk and expense and without prejudice to any other rights which the Purchaser may have against the Supplier under the Contract.~~

~~Goods requiring warranty replacements must be replaced on free of cost basis to the purchaser.~~

1. **Change Orders and Contract Amendments**

The Purchaser may at any time, by written order given to the Supplier pursuant to Clause on Notices of the GCC make changes within the general scope of the Contract in any one or more of the following:

(a) Increase or decrease in the quantity required, exercise of quantity opinion clause;

(b) Changes in schedule of deliveries and terms of delivery;

(c) The changes in inspection arrangements;

(d) Changes in terms of payments and statutory levies;

(e) Changes due to any other situation not anticipated;

No changes in the price quoted shall be permitted after the purchase order has been issued except on account of statutory variations.

No variation or modification in the terms of the contract shall be made except by written amendment signed by the parties.

1. **Assignment**

The Supplier shall not assign, in whole or in part, its obligations to perform under the Contract, except with the Purchaser's prior written consent.

1. **Subcontracts**

The Supplier shall notify the Purchaser in writing of all subcontracts awarded under this Contract if not already specified in the bid. Such notification, in the original bid or later, shall not relieve the Supplier from any liability or duties or obligation under the contract.

1. **Extension of time.**

Delivery of the Goods and performance of the Services shall be made by the Supplier in accordance with the time schedule specified by the Purchaser.

If at any time during performance of the Contract, the Supplier or its sub-contractor(s) should encounter conditions impeding timely delivery of the Goods and performance of Services, the Supplier shall promptly notify the Purchaser in writing of the fact of the delay, its likely duration and its cause(s). As soon as practicable after receipt of the Supplier’s notice, the Purchaser shall evaluate the situation and may, at its discretion, extend the Supplier’s time for performance with or without liquidated damages, in which case the extension shall be ratified by the parties by amendment of the Contract.

Except as provided under the Force Majeure clause of the GCC, a delay by the Supplier in the performance of its delivery obligations shall render the Supplier liable to the imposition of liquidated damages pursuant to liquidated damages Clause of the GCC unless an extension of time is agreed upon pursuant to above clause without the application of penalty clause.

1. **Liquidated Damages**

Subject to GCC Clause on Force Majeure, if the Supplier fails to deliver any or all of the Goods or to perform the Services within the period(s) specified in the Contract, the Purchaser shall, without prejudice to its other remedies under the Contract, deduct from the Contract Price, as penalty, a sum equivalent to the 0.5 percentage (%) of the delivered price of the delayed Goods or unperformed Services or contract value in case the delivered price of the delayed goods or unperformed services cannot be ascertained from the contract, for each week**(/per day, if mentioned in SCC)** or part thereof of delay until actual delivery or performance, up to a maximum deduction of the 10% Percentage. Once the maximum is reached, the Purchaser may consider termination of the Contract pursuant to GCC Clause on Termination for Default.

1. **Termination for Default**

The Purchaser may, without prejudice to any other remedy for breach of contract, by written notice of default sent to the Supplier, terminate the Contract in whole or part

(a) If the Supplier fails to deliver any or all of the Goods within the period(s) specified in the contract, or within any extension thereof granted by the Purchaser pursuant to GCC Clause on Extension of Time; or

(b) If the Supplier fails to perform any other obligation(s) under the Contract.

(c) If the Supplier, in the judgment of the Purchaser has engaged in corrupt or fraudulent or collusive or coercive practices etc as defined in GCC Clause and ITB clause on code of integrity in competing for or in executing the Contract.

In the event the purchaser terminates the contract in whole or in part, he may take recourse to any one or more of the following action:

(a) The Performance Security is to be forfeited;

(b) The purchaser may procure, upon such terms and in such manner as it deems appropriate, stores similar to those undelivered, and the supplier shall be liabe for all available actions against it in terms of the contract.

(c) However, the supplier shall continue to perform the contract to the extent not terminated.

1. **Force Majeure**

Notwithstanding the provisions of GCC Clauses relating to extension of time, Liquidated damages and Termination for Default the Supplier shall not be liable for forfeiture of its performance security, liquidated damages or termination for default, if and to the extent that, its delay in performance or other failure to perform its obligations under the Contract is the result of an event of Force Majeure.

For purposes of this Clause, “Force Majeure” means an event or situation beyond the control of the Supplier that is not foreseeable, is unavoidable, and its origin is not due to negligence or lack of care on the part of the Supplier. Such events may include, but not be limited to, acts of the Purchaser in its sovereign capacity, wars or revolutions, fires, floods, epidemics, quarantine restrictions, and freight embargoes.

If a Force Majeure situation arises, the Supplier shall promptly notify the Purchaser in writing of such conditions and the cause thereof within 21 days of its occurrence. Unless otherwise directed by the Purchaser in writing, the Supplier shall continue to perform its obligations under the Contract as far as is reasonably practical, and shall seek all reasonable alternative means for performance not prevented by the Force Majeure event.

If the performance in whole or in part or any obligations under the contract is prevented or delayed by any reason of Force Majeure for a period exceeding 60 days, either party may at its option terminate the contract without any financial repercussions on either side.

1. **Termination for Insolvency**

The Purchaser may at any time terminate the Contract by giving written notice to the Supplier, if the Supplier becomes bankrupt or otherwise insolvent. In this event, termination will be without compensation to the Supplier, provided that such termination will not prejudice or affect any right of action or remedy, which has accrued or will accrue thereafter to the Purchaser.

1. **Termination for Convenience**

The Purchaser, by written notice sent to the Supplier, may terminate the Contract, in whole or in part, at any time. The notice of termination shall specify that termination is for the Purchaser's convenience, the extent to which performance of the Supplier under the Contract is terminated, and the date upon which such termination becomes effective.

The Goods that are complete and ready for shipment within 30 days after the Supplier's receipt of notice of termination shall be accepted by the Purchaser at the Contract terms and prices. For the remaining Goods, the Purchaser may elect:

(a) To have any portion completed and delivered at the Contract terms and prices; and/or

(b) To cancel the remainder and pay to the Supplier an agreed amount for partially completed Goods and for materials and parts previously procured by the Supplier.

1. **Settlement of Disputes**

The Purchaser and the supplier shall make every effort to resolve amicably by direct informal negotiation any disagreement or dispute arising between them under or in connection with the Contract.

If, after twenty-one (21) days, the parties have failed to resolve their dispute or difference by such mutual consultation, then either the Purchaser or the Supplier may give notice to the other party of its intention to commence arbitration, as hereinafter provided, as to the matter in dispute, and no arbitration in respect of this matter may be commenced unless such notice is given. Any dispute or difference in respect of which a notice of intention to commence arbitration has been given in accordance with this Clause shall be finally settled by arbitration. Arbitration may be commenced prior to or after delivery of the Goods under the Contract.

The dispute settlement mechanism/arbitration proceedings shall be concluded as under:

(a) If any dispute or difference arises between the parties hereto as to the construction, interpretation, effect and implication of any provision of this agreement including the rights or liabilities or any claim or demand of any party against other or in regard to any other matter under these presents but excluding any matters, decisions or determination of which is expressly provided for in this Agreement, such disputes or differences shall be referred to an Arbitral Bench consisting of three Arbitrators, one each to be appointed by each party and the two Arbitrators shall appoint a third Arbitrator who shall be the presiding Arbitrator. A reference to the Arbitration under this Clause shall be deemed to be submission within the meaning of the Arbitration and Conciliation Act, 1996 and the rules framed thereunder for the time being in force. Each party shall bear and pay its own cost of the arbitration proceedings unless the Arbitrators otherwise decides in the Award.

(b) In the case of a dispute between the purchaser and a Foreign Supplier, the dispute shall be settled by arbitration in accordance with provision of sub-clause (a) above. But if this is not acceptable to the supplier then the dispute shall be settled in accordance with provisions of UNCITRAL (United Nations Commission on International Trade Law) Arbitration Rules.

The venue of the arbitration shall be the place from where the purchase order or contract is issued.

Notwithstanding, any reference to arbitration herein,

(a) The parties shall continue to perform their respective obligations under the Contract unless they otherwise agree; and

(b) the Purchaser shall pay the Supplier any monies due the Supplier.

1. **Jurisdiction:** Subject to the above Clause, it is hereby agreed that Hyderabad City shall have jurisdiction to decide or adjudicate upon any dispute which may arise out of or be in connection with this contract agreement. The contract shall be governed by the Laws of Union of India/Government of Telangana in force
2. **Governing Language**

The contract shall be written in English language which shall govern its interpretation. All correspondence and other documents pertaining to the Contract, which are exchanged by the parties, shall be written in the English language only.

1. **Applicable Law**

The Contract shall be interpreted in accordance with the laws of the Union of India and all disputes shall be subject to place of jurisdiction as specified in SCC.

1. **Notices**
2. Any notice given by one party to the other pursuant to this contract/order shall be sent to the other party in writing or by cable, telex, FAX, e-mail or and confirmed in writing to the other party’s address specified in the SCC.
3. A notice shall be effective when delivered or on the notice’s effective date, whichever is later.
4. **Taxes and Duties**
5. A Foreign Supplier shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, stamp duties, license fees, and other such levies imposed outside the India as well as within India till the delivery of the contracted goods to the purchaser.
6. Custom Duty shall be paid in Indian currency on submission of documentary evidence, only on the Foreign goods. GST will be paid in Indian currency.
7. A Local Supplier shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, duties, and license fees etc., incurred until delivery of the contracted Goods to the Purchaser.
8. Statutory variation in Custom Duty and GST on finished product within the original Delivery Period will be on purchaser’s account.
9. The purchaser shall not be liable to any claim on account of fresh imposition and/or increase of Custom Duty and GST on raw materials and/or components used directly in the manufacture of the contracted stores taking place during the currency of the contract.
10. **Right to use Defective Goods**

If after delivery, acceptance and installation and within the guarantee and warranty period, the operation or use of the goods proves to be unsatisfactory, the Purchaser shall have the right to continue to operate or use such goods until rectifications of defects, errors or omissions by repair or by partial or complete replacement is made without interfering with the Purchaser’s operation.

1. **Site preparation and installation**

The Purchaser is solely responsible for the construction of the equipment sites in compliance with the technical and environmental specifications defined by the Supplier. The Purchaser will designate the installation sites before the scheduled installation date to allow the Supplier to perform a site inspection to verify the appropriateness of the sites before the installation of the Equipment, if required. The supplier shall inform the purchaser about the site preparation, if any, needed for installation, of the goods at the purchaser’s site immediately after notification of award/contract.

1. **Import and Export Licenses**

If the ordered materials are covered under restricted category of EXIM policy in India the Vendor / Agent may intimate such information for obtaining necessary, license in India.

If the ordered equipment is subject to Vendor procuring an export license from the designated government agency / country from where the goods are shipped / sold, the vendor has to mention the name, address of the government agency / authority. The vendor must also mention the time period within which the license will be granted in normal course.

1. **Risk Purchase Clause**

If the supplier fails to deliver the goods within the maximum delivery period specified in the contract or Purchase Order, the purchaser may procure, upon such terms and in such a manner as it deems appropriate, Goods or Services similar to those undelivered and the Supplier shall be liable to the purchaser for any excess costs incurred for such similar goods or services.

1. **~~Option Clause~~**

~~The Purchaser reserves the right to increase or decrease the quantity of the required goods up to 25% (Twenty-Five) per cent at any time, till final delivery date (or the extended delivery date of the contract), by giving reasonable notice even though the quantity ordered initially has been supplied in full before the last date of the delivery period (or the extended delivery period)~~

1. **Integrity Pact**

The SCC shall specify whether there is a need to enter into a separate Integrity pact or not. The names and contact details of the Independent External Monitors (IEM) on the event of the need of IP is as detailed in the SCC. **(Annexure-I)**

1. **Order Acceptance**

The successful bidder should submit Order acceptance **within 7 days** from the date of issue of order/signing of contract, failing which it shall be presumed that the vendor is not interested and his bid security is liable to be forfeited.

1. **Execution of Agreement**:
2. The successful Bidder is required to execute enter into an Agreement on non-judicial stamp paper of Rs.100/- for fulfilment of the contract. Along with the Agreement the required Security Deposit shall be remitted.
3. The successful Bidders shall not assign or make over the contract, the benefit or burden thereof to any other person or persons or Body Corporate for the execution of the contract or any part thereof.
4. **Evaluation and Comparison of Bids**
5. Bidders will be eligible for further processing only if they fulfil the following criteria
6. Compliance with the eligibility Criteria.
7. Compliance with Technical and capacity requirements.
8. NIPHM will prepare a list of Bidders whose bids are substantially responsive with the technical and capacity requirements as given in Tender form. The Tenders which do not match eligibility criteria or which do not conform substantially to the Technical Specifications shall be rejected. The Eligible bidders alone will be considered for further evaluation.
9. The contract shall be awarded only to the bidder who are substantially responsive, offer competitive rates, and meet the qualification requirement stipulated in the bidding documents.
10. Deviations in the delivery schedule and Payment schedule are not permitted.
11. In exercising of the powers conferred in Section 11 of the Micro, Small and Medium Enterprises Development (MSMED) Act 2006, the Government has notified a new Public Procurement Policy for Micro & Small Enterprises effective from 23rd March, 2012 and subsequent order dated 9th November, 2018.

In accordance to the above notifications, in tenders, where the L1 (evaluated price) bidder is a non-MSE, up to 25% of the tendered quantity shall be allowed to be supplied by participating MSEs provided that the tendered quantity is divisible into two or more orders and adequate for the purpose; all qualifying bidders have agreed for acceptance of part-order quantity and participating MSE matches the L1 rate. A share of 4% out of this 25% shall be allowed to be supplied by participating MSEs owned by Scheduled Cast/Scheduled Tribe entrepreneurs. In the case of an SC/ST owned MSE failing to participate in the tender or not meeting the tender requirements, this 4% sub-target shall be met by other participating MSEs. A share of 3% out of this 25% shall be allowed to be supplied by participating MSEs owned by Women entrepreneurs. In the case of an Women owned MSEs failing to participate in the tender or not meeting the tender requirements, this 3% sub-target shall be met by other participating MSEs.

The above shall be subject to that the participating MSE (including SC/ST and women owned MSEs) bidders shall have quoted a price within +15% of the L1 bid price and further that they shall agree to match their quoted price with the L1 price. In case that two or more MSEs are within the L1 +15% band, all such MSEs will be offered the opportunity to match the L1 rate and 25% of the order will be shared equally by them. Where the MSE is SC/ST owned, they shall be exclusively awarded a share of 4% of the above 25% and Where the MSE is Women owned, they shall be exclusively awarded a share of 3% of the above 25%, in addition to equally sharing the balance 18% with other non-SC/ST MSEs. In case of more than one SC/ST MSEs matching the L1 price, they shall equally share 4% of the order, and additionally share the balance 18% with other non-SC/ST, non-Women MSE bidders. In case of more than one Women MSEs matching the L1 price, they shall equally share 3% of the order, and additionally share the balance 18% with other non-SC/ST, non-Women MSE bidders.

1. Qualifying Criteria for MSEs , SC/ST vendors ,WOMEN OWNED MSEs:
2. MSE bidders must submit registration certificates from any of the following (or any other body specified by the Ministry of MSME):-

* National Small Industries Corporation (NSIC)
* District Industries Centres (DIC)
* Coir Board
* Khadi and Village Industries Commission(KVIC)
* Khadi and Village Industries Board(KVIB)
* Directorate of Handicrafts and Handloom
* Aadhar Udyog Memorandum

1. SC/ST owned enterprises ( i.e. SC/ST proprietorship, or holding minimum 51% shares in case of Partnership/Private Limited Companies) shall additionally submit relevant SC/ST certificates issued by any of the following:

* District/Additional District Magistrate /Collector/Deputy Commissioner/ Additional Deputy Commissioner/Deputy Collector/1st Class Stipendiary Magistrate/Subdivisional Magistrate / Taluka Magistrate / Executive Magistrate/ Extra Assistant Commissioner
* Chief Presidency magistrate /Additional Chief Presidency magistrate /Presidency magistrate
* Revenue Officer not below the rank of Tehsildar
* Sub-divisional Officer of the area where the individual and/or his family normally resides

1. Women owned MSEs ( i.e. Woman proprietorship, or holding minimum 51% shares in case of Partnership/Private Limited Companies) bidders must submit additionally submit certificate from any of the following:

* Aadhar Udyog Memorandum
* National Small Industries Corporation (NSIC)
* Certificate /document mentioning women as owner of MSE

1. The registration shall be valid as on date of placement of order. A self- attested photocopy of the relevant certificate shall be submitted as a support document.
2. The registration must be for the items/category of items /services relevant to the tendered items/category of items/services.

Note:-

i) The above benefits shall be allowed to only manufacturing Micro and Small Enterprises and not to traders / agents for supply of material/stores. This includes the procurement of items from the list of specifically reserved 358 items for MSE as per the Policy.

ii) Bidders registered under the “services” category will only be considered for execution of the work.

iii) All MSE bidders shall register / declare their UAM Number on CPP Portal and copy of this registration / declaration shall be attached with the offer; failing which such bidders will not be able to enjoy benefits as per PP Policy for MSME order, 2012.

1. In terms of Rule 144 (xi) of GFR, 2017 & Min Of Finance, DOE, PPD - OM No.: 6/18/2019-PPD dated 23rd July 2020, the following is hereby ordered on the grounds stated therein:-

Requirement of Registration:-

1. Any bidder from a country which shares a land border with India will be eligible to bid in any procurement whether for goods, services (including consultancy services and non-consultancy services) or works (including turnkey projects) only if the bidder is registered with the Competent Authority. **The format is specified in Annexure- I of the Min Of Finance, DOE, PPD - OM No.: 6/18/2019-PPD dated 23rd July 2020.**

**In case the above clause is not applicable, undertaking to this effect in the format given at Annexure – VIII needs to be submitted.**

1. This order shall not apply to (i) cases where orders have been placed or contract has been concluded or letter/notice of award/acceptance (LoA) has been issued on or before the date of this order; and (ii) cases failing under **Annexure- II of the Min Of Finance, DOE, PPD - OM No.: 6/18/2019-PPD dated 23rd July 2020.**
2. **'Public Procurement (Preference to Make in India), Order 2017" dated 16.09.2020 effective with immediate effect.**

**Whereas** it is the policy of the Government of India to encourage 'Make in India' and promote manufacturing and production of goods and services in India with a view to enhancing income and employment, and

**Whereas** procurement by the Government is substantial in amount and can contribute towards this policy objective, and

**Whereas** local content can be increased through partnerships, cooperation with local companies, establishing production units in India or Joint Ventures (JV) with Indian suppliers, increasing the participation of local employees in services and training them,

**Now therefore the following Order is issued:**

1. This Order is issued pursuant to Rule 153 (iii) of the General Financial Rules 2017.
2. **Definitions:** For the purposes of this Order:

*`Local content'* means the amount of value added in India which shall, unless otherwise prescribed by the Nodal Ministry, be the total value of the item procured (excluding net domestic indirect taxes) minus the value of imported content in the item (including all customs duties) as a proportion of the total value, in percent.

*'Class-I local supplier'* means a supplier or service provider, whose goods, services or works offered for procurement, meets the minimum local content as prescribed for 'Class-I local supplier' under this Order.

*`Class-II local supplier'* means a supplier or service provider, whose goods, services or works offered for procurement, meets the minimum local content as prescribed for 'Class-II local supplier' but less than that prescribed for 'Class-I local supplier' under this Order.

*Non - Local supplier'* means a supplier or service provider, whose goods, services or works offered for procurement, has local content less than that prescribed for 'Class-II local supplier' under this Order.

‘L1’means the lowest tender or lowest bid or the lowest quotation received in a tender, bidding process or other procurement solicitation as adjudged in the evaluation process as per the tender or other procurement solicitation.

*'Margin of purchase preference'* means the maximum extent to which the price quoted by a "Class-I local supplier" may be above the L1 for the purpose of purchase preference.

*`Nodal Ministry'* means the Ministry or Department identified pursuant to this order in respect of a particular item of goods or services or works.

*`Procuring entity'* means a Ministry or department or attached or subordinate office of, or autonomous body controlled by, the Government of India and includes Government companies as defined in the Companies Act.

*`Works'* means all works as per Rule 130 of GFR- 2017, and will also include *'turnkey works'.*

1. Eligibility of 'Class-I local supplier'/ 'Class-II local supplier'/ Non-local suppliers' for different types of procurement
2. In procurement of all goods, services or works in respect of which the Nodal Ministry / Department has communicated that there is sufficient local capacity and local competition, only 'Class-I local supplier', as defined under the Order, shall be eligible to bid irrespective of purchase value.
3. Only 'Class-I local supplier' and 'Class-II local supplier', as defined under the Order, shall be eligible to bid in procurements undertaken by procuring entities, except when Global tender enquiry has been issued. In global tender enquiries, Non-local suppliers' shall also be eligible to bid along with 'Class-I local suppliers' and 'Class-II local suppliers'. In procurement of all goods, services or works, not covered by sub­-para 3(a) above, and with estimated value of purchases less than Rs. 200 Crore, in accordance with Rule 161(iv) of GFR, 2017, Global tender enquiry shall not be issued except with the approval of competent authority as designated by Department of Expenditure.
4. For the purpose of this Order, works includes Engineering, Procurement and Construction (EPC) contracts and services include System Integrator (SI) contracts.

**3A. Purchase Preference**

1. Subject to the provisions of this Order and to any specific instructions issued   
   by the Nodal Ministry or in pursuance of this Order, purchase preference shall be given to Class-I local supplier' in procurements undertaken by procuring entities in the manner specified here under.
2. In the procurements of goods or works, which are covered by para   
   3(b) above and which are divisible in nature, the 'Class-I local supplier' shall get purchase preference over 'Class-II local supplier' as well as Non-local supplier', as per following procedure:
3. Among all qualified bids, the lowest bid will be termed as Ll. If L1 is 'Class-I local supplier', the contract for full quantity will be awarded to Ll.
4. If L1 bid is not a 'Class-I local supplier', 50% of the order quantity shall be awarded to L1. Thereafter, the lowest bidder among the 'Class-I local supplier' will be invited to match the L1 price for the remaining 50% quantity subject to the Class-I local supplier's quoted price falling within the margin of purchase preference, and contract for that quantity shall be awarded to such 'Class-I local supplier' subject to matching the Ll price. In case such lowest eligible 'Class-I local supplier' fails to match the L1 price or accepts less than the offered quantity, the next higher 'Class-I local supplier' within the margin of purchase preference shall be invited to match the Ll price for remaining quantity and so on, and contract shall be awarded accordingly. In case some quantity is still left uncovered on Class-I local suppliers, then such balance quantity may also be ordered on the L1 bidder.
5. In the procurements of goods or works, which are covered by para 3(b) above and which are not divisible in nature, and in procurement of services where the bid is evaluated on price alone, the 'Class-I local supplier' shall get purchase preference over 'Class-II local supplier' as well as Non-local supplier', as per following procedure:
6. Among all qualified bids, the lowest bid will be termed as L1. If L1 is 'Class-I local supplier', the contract will be awarded to L1.
7. If L1 is not 'Class-I local supplier', the lowest bidder among the 'Class-I local   
   supplier', will be invited to match the Ll price subject to Class-I local supplier's quoted price falling within the margin of purchase preference, and the contract shall be awarded to such 'Class-I local supplier' subject to matching the L1 price.
8. In case such lowest eligible 'Class-I local supplier' fails to match the L1 price,   
   the 'Class-I local supplier' with the next higher bid within the margin of purchase preference shall be invited to match the L1 price and so on and contract shall be awarded accordingly. In case none of the 'Class-I local supplier' within the margin of purchase preference matches the L1 price, the contract may be awarded to the L1 bidder.
9. "Class-II local supplier" will not get purchase preference in any procurement, undertaken by procuring entities.

**3B. Applicability in tenders where contract is to be awarded to multiple bidders** -In tenders where contract is awarded to multiple bidders subject to matching of L1 rates or otherwise, the 'Class-I local supplier' shall get purchase preference over 'Class-II local supplier' as well as Non-local supplier', as per following procedure:

1. In case there is sufficient local capacity and competition for the item to be procured, as notified by the nodal Ministry, only Class I local suppliers shall be eligible to bid. As such, the multiple suppliers, who would be awarded the contract, should be all and only 'Class I Local suppliers'.
2. In other cases, 'Class II local suppliers' and 'Non local suppliers' may also participate in the bidding process along with 'Class I Local suppliers' as per provisions of this Order.
3. If 'Class I Local suppliers' qualify for award of contract for **at** least 50% of the tendered quantity in any tender, the contract may be awarded to all the qualified bidders as per award criteria stipulated in the bid documents. However, in case 'Class I Local suppliers' do not qualify for award of contract for at least 50% of the tendered quantity, purchase preference should be given to the 'Class I local supplier' over 'Class II local suppliers'/ 'Non local suppliers' provided that their quoted rate falls within 20% margin of purchase preference of the highest quoted bidder considered for award of contract so as to ensure that the 'Class I Local suppliers' taken in totality are considered for award of contract for at least 50% of the tendered quantity.
4. First purchase preference has to be given to the lowest quoting 'Class-I local supplier', whose quoted rates fall within 20% margin of purchase preference, subject to its meeting the prescribed criteria for award of contract as also the constraint of maximum quantity that can be sourced from any single supplier. If the lowest quoting 'Class-I local supplier', does not qualify for purchase preference because of aforesaid constraints or does not accept the offered quantity, an opportunity may be given to next higher 'Class-I local supplier', falling within 20% margin of purchase preference, and so on
5. To avoid any ambiguity during bid evaluation process, the procuring entities may stipulate its own tender specific criteria for award of contract amongst different bidders including the procedure for purchase preference to 'Class-I local supplier' within the broad policy guidelines stipulated in sub-paras above.
6. **Exemption of small purchases:** Notwithstanding anything contained in paragraph 3, procurements where the estimated value to be procured is less than Rs. 5 lakhs shall be exempt from this Order. However, it shall be ensured by procuring entities that procurement is not split for the purpose of avoiding the provisions of this Order.
7. **Minimum local content:** The 'local content' requirement to categorize a supplier as 'Class-I local supplier' is minimum 50%. For 'Class-11 local supplier', the 'local content' requirement is minimum 20%. Nodal Ministry/Department may prescribe only a higherpercentage of minimum local content requirement to categorize a supplier as 'Class-I local supplier’/ 'Class-II local supplier'. For the items, for which Nodal Ministry/ Department has not prescribed higher minimum local content notification under the Order, it shall be 50% and 20% for 'Class-I local supplier'/ `Class-II local supplier' respectively.
8. **Margin of Purchase Preference:** The margin of purchase preference shall be 20%.
9. **Requirement for specification in advance.** The minimum local content, the margin of purchase preference and the procedure for preference to Make in India shall be specified in the notice inviting tenders or other form of procurement solicitation and shall not be varied during a particular procurement transaction.
10. **Government E-marketplace:** In respect of procurement through the Government E-marketplace (GeM) shall, as far as possible, specifically mark the items which meet the minimum local content while registering the item for display, and shall, wherever feasible, make provision for automated comparison with purchase preference and without purchase preference and for obtaining consent of the local supplier in those cases where purchase preference is to be exercised.
11. **Verification of local content**:
12. The `Class-I local supplier/ 'Class-II local supplier' at the time of tender, bidding or solicitation shall be required to indicate percentage of local content and provide self-certification that the item offered meets the local content requirement for `Class-I local supplier'/ 'Class-II local supplier', as the case may be. They shall also give details of the location(s) at which the local value addition is made.
13. In cases of procurement for a value in excess of Rs. 10 crores, the 'Class-I local supplier/ 'Class-II local supplier' shall be required to provide a certificate from the statutory auditor or cost auditor of the company (in the case of companies) or from a practicing cost accountant or practicing chartered accountant (in respect of suppliers other than companies) giving the percentage of local content.
14. Decisions on complaints relating to implementation of this Order shall be taken by the competent authority which is empowered to look into procurement-related complaints relating to the procuring entity.
15. Nodal Ministries may constitute committees with internal and external experts for independent verification of self-declarations and auditor's/ accountant's certificates on random basis and in the case of complaints.
16. Nodal Ministries and procuring entities may prescribe fees for such complaints.
17. False declarations will be in breach of the Code of Integrity under Rule 175(1)(i)(h) of the General Financial Rules for which a bidder or its successors can be debarred for up to two years as per Rule 151 (iii) of the General Financial Rules along with such other actions as may be permissible under law.
18. A supplier who has been debarred by any procuring entity for violation of this Order shall not be eligible for preference under this Order for procurement by any other procuring entity for the duration of the debarment. The debarment for such other procuring entities shall take effect prospectively from the date on which it comes to the notice of other procurement entities, in the manner prescribed under paragraph 9h below.
19. The Department of Expenditure shall issue suitable instructions for the effective and smooth operation of this process, so that:
20. The fact and duration of debarment for violation of this Order by any procuring entity are promptly brought to the notice of the Member-Convenor of the Standing Committee and the Department of Expenditure through the concerned Ministry /Department or in some other manner;
21. On a periodical basis such cases are consolidated and a centralized list or decentralized lists of such suppliers with the period of debarment is maintained and displayed on website(s);
22. in respect of procuring entities other than the one which has carried out the debarment, the debarment takes effect prospectively from the date of uploading on the website(s) in such a manner that ongoing procurements are not disrupted.
23. **Specifications in Tenders and other procurement solicitations:**
24. Every procuring entity shall ensure that the eligibility conditions in respect of previous experience fixed in any tender or solicitation do not require proof of supply in other countries or proof of exports.
25. Procuring entities shall endeavour to see that eligibility conditions, including on matters like turnover, production capability and financial strength do not result in unreasonable exclusion of 'Class-I local supplier'/ 'Class-II local supplier' who would otherwise be eligible, beyond what is essential for ensuring quality or creditworthiness of the supplier.
26. Procuring entities shall, within 2 months of the issue of this Order review all existing eligibility norms and conditions with reference to sub-paragraphs 'a' and 'b' above.
27. **Reciprocity Clause**
    * 1. When a Nodal Ministry/Department identifies that Indian suppliers of an item are not allowed to participate and/ or compete in procurement by any foreign government, due to restrictive tender conditions which have direct or indirect effect of barring Indian companies such as registration in the procuring country, execution of projects of specific value in the procuring country etc., it shall provide such details to all its procuring entities including CM Ds/CEOs of PSEs/PSUs, State Governments and other procurement agencies under their administrative control and GeM for appropriate reciprocal action.
      2. Entities of countries which have been identified by the nodal Ministry/Department as not allowing Indian companies to participate in their Government procurement for any item related to that nodal Ministry shall not be allowed to participate in Government procurement in India for all items related to that nodal Ministry/ Department, except for the list of items published by the Ministry/ Department permitting their participation.
      3. The stipulation in (ii) above shall be part of all tenders invited by the Central Government procuring entities stated in (i) above. All purchases on GeM shall also necessarily have the above provisions for items identified by nodal Ministry/ Department.
      4. State Governments should be encouraged to incorporate similar provisions in their respective tenders.
      5. The term 'entity' of a country shall have the same meaning as under the FDI Policy of DPIIT as amended from time to time.
28. Specifying foreign certifications/ unreasonable technical specifications/ brands/ models in the bid document is restrictive and discriminatory practice against local suppliers. If foreign certification is required to be stipulated because of non-availability of Indian Standards and/or for any other reason, the same shall be done only after written approval of Secretary of the Department concerned or any other Authority having been designated such power by the Secretary of the Department concerned.
29. "All administrative Ministries/Departments whose procurement exceeds *Rs.* 1000 Crore per annum shall notify/ update their procurement projections every year, including those of the PSEs/PSUs, for the next 5 years on their respective website."

**10A. Action for non-compliance of the Provisions of the Order:** In case restrictive or discriminatory conditions against domestic suppliers are included in bid documents, an inquiry shall be conducted by the Administrative Department undertaking the procurement (including procurement by any entity under its administrative control) to fix responsibility for the same. Thereafter, appropriate action, administrative or otherwise, shall be taken against erring officials of procurement entities under relevant provisions. Intimation on all such actions shall be sent to the Standing Committee.

1. Assessment of supply base by Nodal Ministries: The Nodal Ministry shall keep in view the domestic manufacturing / supply base and assess the available capacity and the extent of local competition while identifying items and prescribing the higher minimum local content or the manner of its calculation, with a view to avoiding cost increase from the operation of this Order.
2. **Increase in minimum local content:** The Nodal Ministry may annually review the local content requirements with a view to increasing them, subject to availability of sufficient local competition with adequate quality.
3. **Manufacture under license/ technology collaboration agreements with phased indigenization:** While notifying the minimum local content, Nodal Ministries may make special provisions for exempting suppliers from meeting the stipulated local content if the product is being manufactured in India under a license from a foreign manufacturer who holds intellectual property rights and where there is a technology collaboration agreement / transfer of technology agreement for indigenous manufacture of a product developed abroad with clear phasing of increase in local content.

13A. In procurement of all goods, services or works in respect of which there is substantial quantity of public procurement and for which the nodal ministry has not notified that there is sufficient local capacity and local competition, the concerned nodal ministry shall notify an upper threshold value of procurement beyond which foreign companies shall enter into a joint venture with an Indian company to participate in the tender. Procuring entities, while procuring such items beyond the notified threshold value, shall prescribe in their respective tenders that foreign companies may enter into a joint venture with an Indian company to participate in the tender. The procuring Ministries/Departments shall also make special provisions for exempting such joint ventures from meeting the stipulated minimum local content requirement, which shall be increased in a phased manner.

1. Powers to grant exemption and to reduce minimum local content: The administrative Department undertaking the procurement (including procurement by any entity under its administrative control), with the approval of their Minister-in-charge, may by written order, for reasons to be recorded in writing,
2. reduce the minimum local content below the prescribed level; or
3. reduce the margin of purchase preference below 20%; or
4. exempt any particular item or supplying entities from the operation of this Order or any part of the Order.

A copy of every such order shall be provided to the Standing Committee and concerned Nodal Ministry / Department. The Nodal Ministry / Department concerned will continue to have the power to vary its notification on Minimum Local Content.

1. **Directions to Government companies:** In respect of Government companies and other procuring entities not governed by the General Financial Rules, the administrative Ministry or Department shall issue policy directions requiring compliance with this Order.
2. **Standing Committee:** A standing committee is hereby constituted with the following membership:

Secretary, Department for Promotion of Industry and Internal Trade—Chairman

Secretary, Commerce—Member

Secretary, Ministry of Electronics and Information Technology—Member

Joint Secretary (Public Procurement), Department of Expenditure—Member

Joint Secretary (DPIIT)—Member-Convenor

The Secretary of the Department concerned with a particular item shall be a member in respect of issues relating to such item. The Chairman of the Committee may co-opt technical experts as relevant to any issue or class of issues under its consideration.

1. **Functions of the Standing Committee:** The Standing Committee shall meet as often as necessary, but not less than once in six months. The Committee
2. shall oversee the implementation of this order and issues arising therefrom, and make recommendations to Nodal Ministries and procuring entities.
3. shall annually assess and periodically monitor compliance with this Order
4. shall identify Nodal Ministries and the allocation of items among them for issue of notifications on minimum local content
5. may require furnishing of details or returns regarding compliance with this Order and related matters
6. may, during the annual review or otherwise, assess issues, if any, where it is felt that the manner of implementation of the order results in any restrictive practices, cartelization or increase in public expenditure and suggest remedial measures
7. may examine cases covered by paragraph 13 above relating to manufacture under license/ technology transfer agreements with a view to satisfying itself that adequate mechanisms exist for enforcement of such agreements and for attaining the underlying objective of progressive indigenization
8. may consider any other issue relating to this Order which may arise
9. **Removal of difficulties:** Ministries /Departments and the Boards of Directors of Government companies may issue such clarifications and instructions as may be necessary for the removal of any difficulties arising in the implementation of this Order.
10. **Ministries having existing policies:** Where any Ministry or Department has its own policy for preference to local content approved by the Cabinet after 1st January 2015, such policies will prevail over the provisions of this Order. All other existing orders on preference to local content shall be reviewed by the Nodal Ministries and revised as needed to conform to this Order, within two months of the issue of this Order.
11. **Transitional provision:** This Order shall not apply to any tender or procurement for which notice inviting tender or other form of procurement solicitation has been issued before the issue of this Order.
12. **Clarifications in the Tender:-**
13. A prospective Bidder requiring any clarification regarding the Tender may address the Tender Inviting Authority through online up to **10 days prior** to the last date. NIPHM will respond in writing to any request for clarification in the Tender.
14. The responses to the clarifications will also be notified on NIPHM’s website [http://niphm.gov.in](http://niphm.nic.in) and e-procurement portal <https://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/>.
15. **Amendments to the Tender:-**
16. NIPHM may amend the Tender Conditions up to **5 days prior** to the time fixed for receipt of the Tender.
17. Amendment to the tender, in response to clarifications sought by prospective Bidders, is solely at the discretion of NIPHM. Such amendments will be notified on NIPHM’s website and CPP Portal <https://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/>
18. NIPHM, at its discretion, may or may not extend the due date and time for the submission of bids on account of amendments. Extension of time will be notified on NIPHM’s website and CPP Portal <https://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/>.
19. All the Bidders are advised to periodically browse NIPHM website <http://niphm.gov.in> and CPP Portal <https://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/> for any amendments or corrigenda issued in connection with this Tender. NIPHM will not be responsible for any misinterpretation of the provisions of this tender document on account of the Bidders’ failure to update the bid documents based on changes announced through the website.
20. **Modification and Withdrawal of Bids**
21. The Bidders shall submit offers which comply strictly with the requirements of the Bid Document as amended from time to time. Alternative bids or any modifications by the tenderer (after bid opening) shall render the Tender invalid.
22. The bidder can modify, substitute, re-submit or withdraw its e–bid after submission but prior to the deadline for submission of bids. No Bid shall be modified, substituted or withdrawn by the bidder after the deadline for submission of bids. Withdrawal or Modification of bid after the deadline for submission of bids may result in the invalidation of bid and forfeiture of Bid Security.
23. Any modification in the Bid or additional information supplied subsequently to the deadline for submission of bids, unless the same has been explicitly sought for by National Institute of Plant Health Management, shall be disregarded.
24. For modification or withdrawal of e–bid the bidder may kindly see the Bidders Manual Kit on www.etenders.gov.in or https://etenders.gov.in/eprocure/app CPP portal
25. **OEM/Authorised Dealer/Agents of Supplier**
26. Either the Indian agent on behalf of the Principal/OEM or Principal/OEM itself can bid but both cannot bid simultaneously for the same item/product in the same tender.
27. If an agent submits bid on behalf of the Principal/OEM, the same agent shall not submit a bid on behalf of another Principal/OEM in the same tender for the same item/product.
28. **Conflict of Interest among Bidders/Agents**

A bidder shall not have conflict of interest with other bidders. Such conflict of interest can lead to anti-competitive practices to the detriment of Procuring Entity’s interests. The bidder found to have a conflict of interest shall be disqualified. A bidder may be considered to have a conflict of interest with one or more parties in this bidding process, if:

1. they have controlling partner (s) in common; or
2. they receive or have received any direct or indirect subsidy/financial stake from any of them; or
3. they have the same legal representative/agent for purposes of this bid; or
4. they have relationship with each other, directly or through common third parties, that puts them in a position to have access to information about or influence on the bid of another bidder; or
5. bidder participates in more than one bid in this bidding process. Participation by a bidder in more than one Bid will result in the disqualification of all bids in which the parties are involved. However, this does not limit the inclusion of the components/sub-assembly/assemblies from one bidding manufacturer in more than one bid.
6. in cases of agents quoting in offshore procurements, on behalf of their principal manufacturers, one agent cannot represent two manufacturers or quote on their behalf in a particular tender enquiry. One manufacturer can also authorise only one agent/dealer. There can be only one bid from the following:
7. The principal manufacturer directly or through one Indian agent on his behalf; and
8. Indian/foreign agent on behalf of only one principal.
9. a Bidder or any of its affiliates participated as a consultant in the preparation of the design or technical specifications of the contract that is the subject of the Bid;
10. in case of a holding company having more than one independently manufacturing units, or more than one unit having common business ownership/management, only one unit should quote. Similar restrictions would apply to closely related sister companies. Bidders must proactively declare such sister/common business/management units in same/similar line of business.
11. **Quotation received from Dealers / Agents for items not manufactured by them**

When a firm sends a quotation for an item manufactured by a different company, the firm is also required to attach in its quotation that manufacturer’s authorisation certificate and also manufacturer’s confirmation of extending the required warranty for that product (in addition to the tenderers’ confirmation to the required warranty). If the firm is an authorised agent/dealer of that manufacturer, certified documentary evidence to this effect is to be attached along with the quotation. This is necessary to ensure a quotation from a responsible party offering the genuine product, also backed by a warranty obligation from the concerned manufacturer.

1. **Examination of Bids and Determination of Responsiveness**
2. The Purchaser will examine the bids to determine whether they are complete, whether any computational errors have been made, whether required sureties have been furnished, whether the documents have been properly signed, and whether the bids are generally in order. Bids from Non-Manufacturers without proper authorization from the manufacturer shall be treated as non-responsive.
3. The Purchaser may waive any minor informality, nonconformity, or irregularity in a bid that does not constitute a material deviation, provided such waiver does not prejudice or affect the relative ranking of any Bidder.
4. Prior to the detailed evaluation, the Purchaser will determine whether each bid is of acceptable quality, is complete, and is substantially responsive to the Bidding Documents. For purposes of this determination, a substantially responsive bid is one that conforms to all the terms, conditions, and specifications of the Bidding Documents without material deviations, exceptions, objections, conditionality’s, or reservations. A material deviation, exception, objection, conditionality, or reservation is one: (i) that limits in any substantial way the scope, quality, or performance of the Goods and related Services; (ii) that limits, in any substantial way that is inconsistent with the Bidding Documents, the Purchaser’s rights or the successful Bidder’s obligations under the Contract; and (iii) that the acceptance of which would unfairly affect the competitive position of other Bidders who have submitted substantially responsive bids.
5. The following clauses are the critical provisions deviations from or objections or reservations to which, will be treated as material deviations:
6. Bid Validity; Bid Security; Validity of Bid Security; Performance Security;
7. Delivery Terms; Warranty; Payment terms; Force Majeure; Applicable Law
8. Taxes and Duties; Technical Specification; Delivery Period
9. Above list is not exhaustive
10. If a bid is not substantially responsive, it will be rejected by the Purchaser and may not subsequently be made responsive by the Bidder by correction of the nonconformity. The Purchaser’s determination of a bid’s responsiveness is to be based on the contents of the bid itself without recourse to extrinsic evidence.
11. Bidders who do not quote for full quantity of the schedule will be treated as non-responsive.
12. **Correction of Errors:**

Arithmetical errors will be rectified as follows. If there is a discrepancy between the unit price and the total price that is obtained by multiplying the unit price and quantity, the unit or subtotal price shall prevail. If there is a discrepancy between subtotals and the total price, the total price shall be corrected. If there is a discrepancy between words and figures, the amount in words will prevail. If a Bidder does not accept the correction of errors, its bid will be rejected and its bid security may be forfeited.

1. **Contacting the Purchaser**
2. From the time of bid opening to the time of contract award, if any bidder wishes to contact the purchaser on any matter related to the bid, he should do so in writing.
3. Any effort by a Bidder to influence the Purchaser in its decisions on bid evaluation, bid comparison or contract award decisions shall result in rejection of the Bidder’s bid.
4. **Award of Contract**
5. Post-qualification
6. The Purchaser will determine to its satisfaction whether the Bidder selected as having submitted the lowest evaluated responsive bid is qualified to perform the Contract satisfactorily, in accordance with the eligibility criteria.
7. The determination will take into account the Bidder’s commercial, technical and production capabilities. It will be based upon an examination of the documentary evidence of the Bidder’s qualifications submitted by the Bidder, as well as such other information as the Purchaser deems necessary and appropriate.
8. An affirmative determination will be a prerequisite for award of the Contract to the Bidder. A negative determination will result in rejection of the Bidder’s bid, in which event the Purchaser will proceed to the next higher evaluated bid to make a similar determination of that Bidder’s capabilities to perform satisfactorily.
9. **Award Criteria:-**

The Purchaser will award the Contract to the successful Bidder whose bid has been determined to be substantially responsive and has been determined as the lowest evaluated bid, provided further that the Bidder is determined to be qualified to perform the Contract satisfactorily.

1. **Notification of Award**
2. Prior to the expiration of the period of bid validity, the Purchaser will notify the successful Bidder in writing (by registered letter or by email or fax) that its bid has been accepted.
3. The Notification of Award (NOA) will constitute the formation of the Contract.
4. Upon the successful Bidder’s furnishing of performance security, the Purchaser will promptly notify the name of the winning bidder to each unsuccessful Bidder and will discharge its bid security.
5. If, after notification of award, a Bidder wishes to ascertain the grounds on which its bid was not selected, it should address its request to the Purchaser. The Purchaser will promptly respond in writing to the unsuccessful Bidder.
6. **Signing of Contract**
7. At the same time as the Purchaser notifies the successful Bidder that its bid has been accepted, the Purchaser will send the Bidder the Contract Form provided in the Bidding Documents, incorporating all agreements between the parties.
8. Within Ten (10) days of receipt of the Contract Form, the successful Bidder shall sign and date the Contract and return it to the Purchaser.
9. **General Instructions:**
10. The Bidders are requested to examine the instructions, terms & conditions and specifications given in the Tender. Failure to furnish requisite information in all respects may result in rejection of the bid.
11. Any offer made in responses to this tender when accepted by NIPHM will constitute a contract between the parties.
12. The supplier will be fully responsible for any loss in transit and will also be responsible for safe delivery of the goods/stores in good conditions at NIPHM.
13. The supplier shall not be entitled to any increase in the rates.
14. The Price should be quoted only in Indian Rupees.
15. **NIPHM not bound by any personal representation:** The supplier shall not be entitled to any increase in the rates or any other right or claim whatsoever by any representation, explanation or statement or alleged representation, promise or guarantee give or alleged to have been given to him by any person of the NIPHM.
16. **The employees of the NIPHM and their near relatives** *i.e.( (i) spouse of the individual; (ii) brother or sister of the individual; (iii) brother or sister of the spouse of the individual; (iv) brother or sister of either of the parents of the individual; (v) any lineal ascendant or descendant of the individual; (vi) any lineal ascendant or descendant of the spouse of the individual; (vii) spouse of the person referred to in above (ii) to (vi);])* are not entitled to participate in this tender. If it is noticed at a later date that this condition is violated, the agreement in consequence of this tender is liable to be cancelled forthwith apart from legal action.
17. **Corrupt or Fraudulent Practices:** It is the Government of India policy that Bidders/Suppliers/Contractors under the contracts, observe the highest standard of ethics during the procurement and execution of such Contracts. In pursuance of this policy, the Purchaser: (a) defines, for the purposes of this provision, the terms set forth below as follows:-
    1. “corrupt practice” means the offering, giving, receiving, or soliciting of anything of value to influence the action of a public official in the procurement process or in Contract execution; and
    2. “fraudulent practice” means any act or omission, including a misrepresentation, that knowingly or recklessly misleads, or attempts to mislead, a party to obtain a commercial or other benefit or to avoid an obligation;
    3. “collusive practice” means an arrangement between two or more parties designed to achieve an improper purpose, including to influence improperly the actions of another party;
    4. “coercive practice” means impairing or harming, or threatening to impair or harm, directly or indirectly, any party or the property of the party to influence improperly the actions of a party;
    5. will declare a firm ineligible, either indefinitely or for a stated period of time, to be awarded a Contract if it at any time determines that the firm has engaged in corrupt or fraudulent or collusive or coercive practices in competing for, or in executing, the contract.
    6. After the Public Opening of bids, information related to the examination, clarification, evaluation and comparison of bids and recommendations concerning to the award of contract shall be confidential and shall not be disclosed to other persons not officially concerned with such process.
18. **Signing of Bids:** Individual signing the tender or other documents connected with contract must specify whether he / she signs as:
19. A “Sole proprietor” of the concern or constituted attorney of such sole proprietor;
20. A partner of the firm, if it is a partnership firm in which case he must have authority to execute on behalf of the firm.
21. Director or a Principal Officer duly authorized by the Board of Directors of the Company, if it is a Company.
    1. The bids shall be typed or written in indelible ink and shall be signed by the Bidder or a person or persons duly authorised to bind the Bidder to the Contract. **Bidders are requested to submit the tender document with all pages duly signed and embossed with official seal including Annexure(s) attached thereto.**
    2. Any alterations, erasures shall be treated valid only if they are authenticated by full signature by the person or persons authorised to sign the bid. Tender documents should be free from over writing.
22. **Acceptance of Tender / Conditions of the Contract**
23. The final acceptance of the Tender is entirely vested with NIPHM which reserves the right to accept or reject any or all of the Tenders in full or in part.
24. After acceptance of the Tender by NIPHM, the Bidder shall have no right to withdraw his Tender and **Prices payable to the Supplier as stated in the Contract shall be final and not subject to any adjustment during performance of the Contract.**
25. The Tender accepting authority may also reject all the Tenders for reasons such as changes in the scope of work, lack of anticipated financial resources, court orders, accidents or calamities and other unforeseen circumstances.
26. After acceptance of the Tender, NIPHM would issue Letter of Acceptance (LOA)/award the purchase order only to the Successful Bidder. NIPHM also reserve the right to issue Purchase Orders to more than one Bidder. The letter of acceptance will include the details along with terms and conditions of the tender.
27. **Rates and Prices:**
28. Bidders should quote the rates in the BoQ Document (Price Bid). Incomplete bids will summarily be rejected. All corrections and alterations in the entries of tender papers shall have to be signed in full by the Bidder with date. Price quoted shall be firm and any variation in rates, prices or terms during validity of the bid shall result in forfeiture of EMD.
29. The rates quoted should be inclusive of all other charges associated with the completion of the services **(excluding GST).**
30. **GST applicable will be paid based on the prevailing rates of Govt. of India from time to time with respect to above items upon submission of Tax Invoice by the agency after supply of the items.**
31. The GST taxes where legally leviable and intended to be claimed should be distinctly shown in the Tax Invoice submitted by the Seller after supply of the items. Where this is not done it will be treated that the price is inclusive of GST. GST registration No. and date of its validity should be indicated. The firm must quote their TIN No., PAN No., (IT returns) etc. in the quotation (attested copies to be enclosed). The agency is requested to indicate NIPHM GST No.36AAAAN9355N1ZZ on the tax invoice.
32. The percentage of GST, surcharge, if applicable and other levies legally leviable and intended to be claimed should be clearly indicated in the tax invoice submitted by the agencies after supply of the items. Where this is not done, no claim on these accounts would be admissible later.
33. Price quoted in the price bid shall be final and no further claims over and above the price quoted by the bidder shall be payable by NIPHM unless and otherwise agreed mutually in writing and bidder should undertake to supply goods at NIPHM at his cost.
34. The rates should be mentioned clearly in both figures and words for each item in the quotation. If there is any variation in figures and words, rates quoted in words will be taken in to consideration. The overwriting, cutting, erasing, if any should clearly be indicated duly attested.
35. The Price should be quoted only in Indian Rupees.
36. **Country of Origin**
37. For purposes of this Clause “origin” means the place where the Goods are mined, grown or produced, or from which the Services are supplied. Goods are produced when, through manufacturing, processing or substantial and major assembling of components, a commercially recognized new product results that is substantially different in basic characteristics or in purpose or utility from its components.
38. The origin of Goods and Services is distinct from the nationality of the Supplier.
39. All goods and related services to be supplied under the contract shall have their origin in India or any other country with which India has not banned trade relations.
40. The country of origin should not be “China” or “PRC”
41. **Documents to be submitted to Consignee at the time of delivery of Goods:**
42. Along with each consignment the Supplier should provide the Consignee one set of the documents mentioned below: -

Copy of Invoice indicating National Institute of Plant Health Management (NIPHM), Department of Agriculture Cooperation & Farmers Welfare, Ministry of Agriculture & Farmer’s Welfare, Govt. of India, Hyderabad as Purchaser, contract number, description of goods, quantity, unit price, taxes, duties and total amount. The invoice must be signed in original and stamped or sealed with the Company stamp / seal. The invoice should mention GST No. of NIPHM.

1. **Terms of Payment:**
2. Payment will be released within **30 days** after completion of the work and final acceptance by the officer to that effect subject to recoveries, if any, by way of liquidated damages or any other charges as per terms & conditions of contract in the following manner.
3. All the payment shall be made by Cheque/DD/RTGS/NEFT after supply and final acceptance by the designated officer.
4. 100% payment of the contract price shall be paid on completion of services and delivery at the consignee premises and Certification of goods to be issued by the consignees subject to recoveries, if any, either on account of defects/ deficiencies not attended by the supplier or otherwise and upon the submission of the following documents:
5. The Supplier/firm should submit the invoice in triplicate. The invoice should contain the GST registration number and there should not be any overwriting/cuttings/corrections. An advance stamped receipt should be enclosed along with invoice.
6. Two copies of packing list identifying contents of each package.
7. The supplier shall not claim any interest on payment under the contract.
8. Where there is a statutory requirement for tax deduction at source, such deduction towards income tax and other tax as applicable will be made from the bills payable to the supplier rates as notified from time to time.
9. No payment shall be made for rejected stores. Rejected items must be removed by the supplier within two weeks of the date of issue of rejection advice at their own cost & replace immediately. In case these are not removed these will be auctioned at the risk and responsibility of the suppliers without notice.
10. The method and conditions of payment to be made to the Supplier under this Contract shall be as specified in the SCC.
11. The Supplier's request(s) for payment shall be made to the Purchaser in writing, accompanied by an invoice describing, as appropriate, the Goods delivered and the Services performed, and by documents, submitted pursuant to Delivery and document Clause of the GCC and upon fulfilment of other obligations stipulated in the contract.
12. While claiming the payment, the supplier should certify in the bill/invoice that the payment being claimed strictly in terms of the contract and all obligations on the part of the supplier for claiming the payment have been fulfilled as required under the contract.
13. Payment shall be made in currency as indicated in the contract.
14. **Delays in the Supplier’s Performance**
15. Delivery of the Goods and performance of the Services shall be made by the Supplier in accordance with the delivery schedule specified by the Purchaser in its Schedule of Requirements. If at any time during the performance of the Contract, the Supplier should encounter conditions impeding timely delivery of the Goods and performance of the Services, the Supplier shall promptly notify the Purchaser in writing of the fact of the delay, its likely duration and its cause(s). As soon as practicable after receipt of the Supplier’s notice, the Purchaser shall evaluate the situation and may at its discretion extend the Supplier’s time for performance, with or without liquidated damages.
16. Except as provided under Force Majeure Clause, a delay by the Supplier in the performance of its delivery obligations shall render the Supplier liable to the imposition of liquidated damages, unless an extension of time is agreed upon, without the application of liquidated damages.

**SECTION VIII. SPECIAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT (SCC)**

**(The provisions of SCC will always prevails over GCC)**

1. **Additional Bank Guarantee (BG)**
2. Within ten (10) days after the Supplier’s receipt of Award of contract, the successful firm **shall require to deposit 10%** of the value of the contract in the form of Bank Guaranteefor execution of work to ensure safety of the government property and to safeguard purchaser’s interest. The BG should be valid initially **for a period one year** from the date of acceptance of the contract by the agency and suitably extendable in case of extension of contract.
3. In case of any loss/damage or any other defects found attributable during/after execution of the work by the agency, the BG will be forfeited to the extent of damage/loss of the items. The decision of Competent Authority, NIPHM is final in this regard.
4. The Additional BG shall be released only after observing the condition of the items and certifying of its condition by JD (Chem) to that effect.
5. **Delivery:** AMC has to be initiated within 1 Week from date of Award of Contract. Penalty will be charged for delay in activation of AMC @ 0.5 % of the total cost per week.
6. **Contract Period:** Bidders are to submit bids with AMC charges for 3 years.
7. Payment terms:
8. The payment will be made on bi-annual mode, i.e.,50 % of the amount after rendering services for 6 months remaining 50% of the amount after completion of remaining 6 months upon submission of Original Invoice along with Service reports duly signed by the concerned officer of the Division overseeing the service activity within 30 days for each years.
9. In case if agency is intends for advance payment then the advance payment shall be made on half yearly basis, i.e.50% will be made for the first six months and remaining 50% will be released on completion of six months. (After six months bill will be raised by the company for making the payment along with log book of the Equipment). Further, it is to inform that to release the advance payment the agency is required to submit the Bank Guarantee for 2.5% of the cost of equipment to be obtained from a nationalized bank valid beyond 60 days from the expiry of AMC which is mandatory for making advance payment. During service visit equipment will be thoroughly cleaned, serviced and adjusted.
10. The payment will be initiated only after successful completion of AMC coverage period and certified by us upon receipt of Original Invoice along with Service reports for the services provided during AMC period.
11. All the payment shall be made by Cheque/DD/RTGS/NEFT after supply and final acceptance by the designated officer.
12. The Supplier/firm should submit the invoice in triplicate. The invoice should contain the GST registration number and there should not be any overwriting/cuttings/corrections. An advance stamped receipt should be enclosed along with invoice.
13. The supplier shall not claim any interest on payment under the contract.
14. Where there is a statutory requirement for tax deduction at source, such deduction towards income tax and other tax as applicable will be made from the bills payable to the supplier rates as notified from time to time.
15. No payment shall be made for rejected stores. Rejected items must be removed by the supplier within two weeks of the date of issue of rejection advice at their own cost & replace immediately. In case these are not removed these will be auctioned at the risk and responsibility of the suppliers without notice.
16. No additional service charges for fixing the spare parts to the equipment will be allowed.
17. The total cost of Three years AMC is inclusive of all the expenses incurred during the due course of maintenance services such as accessories/third party supplies made during the supply and installation of all the equipment including labour and travelling expenses incurred for onsite repairs. Unless and until mutually agreed by both the parties, in writing, no additional costs under the contract shall be payable to the supplier.
18. **The contract will be for a period of three years. NIPHM reserves the right to cancel the contract by giving prior notice of two month, if the contractor does not provide satisfactory services.**
19. The supplier should provide priority onsite repairs and telephone support during the AMC period. General complaint shall be logged through email or telephone to the office of the Agency, who shall be responsible to intimate the complaint No etc. on telephone at the time of logging the complaint by NIPHM.
20. **If any UPS is not repaired within 48 hours (Two working days) from the time of reporting of call or the standby provision period exceeds the allotted period (max 10 working days), a recovery of 0.5% of contract value of 6 months duration will be recovered per week.**
21. If the above time schedule is not adhering to in respect of any item, the same may be considered as sufficient ground to consider services as unsatisfactory and NIPHM may, at his sole discretion, terminate the contract, in which case the pro rata payment, for the period of AMC services rendered by the firm, will be made. The firm understands and agrees not to raise any claim of whatsoever kind against NIPHM for his decision to terminate the contract and incidental to it.
22. The supplier should escalate to higher levels for resolving the issue pending beyond 48 hours.
23. All replaced parts, if any shall be original of manufacturer’s equipment.
24. Any additional visits during the contract period, as and when required in the event of any break down/ malfunctioning of the equipment intimation in this regard by the NIPHM is covered in AMC.
25. The Agency while submitting bill towards cost of consumables will certify that this consumable is not provided in AMC as per company policy”.
26. The representative from the Agency will be responsible for countersigning the logbook of the complaint received from the caretaker of the equipment on every visit complaint after completion of the job.
27. The supplier should ensure” safety of the personnel while attending the maintenance of the equipment under AMC in the purchaser premises is the sole responsibility of supplier organization. Purchaser is not responsible in any manner whatsoever in this regard.
28. Due to any reason, if either NIPHM or the firm wants to withdraw from the contract, they should inform to each other 60 days in advance.
29. Any dispute arising in connection with the terms shall be subject to the exclusive jurisdiction of courts at Hyderabad.
30. The supplier should ensure Safety of the personnel while attending to the maintenance visit by trained and certified service engineer to replace all wear and tear parts. This will form a part of the compliance requirements of the Laboratory.
31. The supplier should ensure highest uptime of the system.
32. After Six months bill will be raised by the company for making the payment along with the log book of the Equipment
33. **The contractor should quote for the entire schedule of requirements/ services as mentioned in the tender. Part quotation will be rejected. Only one contractor overall lower bidder will be selected for provision of all services.**
34. Representatives of the vendors may be present during opening of the Technical/Financial bids NIPHM office. However, if the representatives of the vendors are not present at the time of opening of the quotations, NIPHM will go ahead with opening of the bids.
35. No correspondence/discussion/ visits whatsoever will be entertained on the subject unless specify called by this office after opening the tenders for technical discussions/price negotiations. Any violation of this will render the quotations invalid and the contractor is liable to be blacklisted.

**SECTION VIII. STANDAR FORMATS**

**ANNEXURE-I**

**INTEGRITY PACT**

**Between**

NATIONAL INSTITUTE OF PLANT HEALTH MANAGEMENT, Rajendranagar, Hyderabad, hereinafter called the “Purchaser” AND \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ hereinafter referred to as “The Bidder/Supplier”

**Preamble**

The Purchaser intends to award, under laid down organizational procedures, contract/s for the **Tender for** \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_. The Purchaser values full compliance with all relevant laws and regulations, and economic use of resources, and of fairness and transparency in his relations with the Bidder/s and/or Supplier/s.

In order to achieve these goals, the Purchaser will appoint an Independent External Monitor (IEM) who will monitor the Tender process and execution of the contract for compliance with the principles mentioned above.

**Section – 1 Commitments of the Purchaser**

(1) The Purchaser commits himself to take all measures necessary to prevent corruption and to observe the following principles: -

(a) No employee of the Purchaser, personally or through family members, will in connection with the tender or for the execution of the contract, demand, take a promise for or accept, for self or third person, any material or immaterial benefit which the person is not legally entitled to.

(b) The Purchaser will, during the tender process, treat all Bidders with equity and reason. The Purchaser will in particular, before and during the tender process, provide to all Bidders the same information and will not provide to any Bidder confidential/additional information through which the Bidder could obtain an advantage in relation to the tender process or the contract execution.

(c) The Purchaser will exclude from the process all known prejudiced persons.

(2) If the Purchaser obtains information on the conduct of any of his employees which is a criminal offence under the IPC (Indian Penal Code) /PC (Prevention of Corruption) Act, or if there be a substantive suspicion in this regard, the Purchaser will inform its Chief Vigilance Officer and in addition can initiate disciplinary action.

**Section – 2 Commitments of the Bidder/Supplier**

(1) The Bidder/Supplier commits himself to take all measures necessary to prevent corruption. He commits himself to observe the following principles during his participation in the tender process and during the contract execution.

(2) The Bidder/Supplier will not directly or through any other person or firm, offer, promise or give to any of the Purchaser’s employees involved in the tender process or the execution of the contract or to any third person any material or other benefit which he is not legally entitled to, in order to obtain in exchange any advantage of any kind whatsoever during the tender process or during the execution of the contract.

(3) The Bidder/Supplier will not enter with other Bidders into any undisclosed agreement or understanding, whether formal or informal. This applies in particular to prices, specifications, certifications, subsidiary contracts, submission or non-submission of bids or any other actions, to restrict competitiveness or to introduce cartelization in the bidding process.

(4) The Bidder/Supplier will not commit any offence under the relevant IPC/PC Act; further the Bidder/ Supplier will not use improperly, for purposes of competition or personal gain, or pass on to others, any information or document provided by the Purchaser as part of the business relationship, regarding plans, technical proposals and business details, including information contained or transmitted electronically.

(5) The Bidder/Supplier will, when presenting his bid, disclose any and all payments he has made, is committed to or intends to make to agents, brokers or any other intermediaries in connection with the award of the contract.

(6) The Bidder/ Supplier will not instigate third persons to commit offences outlined above or be an accessory to such offences.

**Section – 3 Disqualification from tender process and exclusion from future contracts**

If the Bidder/Supplier, before award or during execution has committed a transgression through a violation of Section 2 above, or in any other form such as to put his reliability or credibility in question, the Purchaser is entitled to disqualify the Bidder/Supplier from the tender process or take action as per the procedure mentioned in the “Guideline on banning of business dealing”.

**Section – 4 Compensation for Damages**

(1) If the Purchaser has disqualified in terms of the provisions in Section 3, the Bidder/Supplier from the tender process prior to the award of contract, the Purchaser is entitled to demand and recover the damages equivalent to Earnest Money Deposit/ Bid Security.

(2) If the Purchaser has terminated the contract during execution in terms of the provisions under Section 3, the Purchaser shall be entitled to demand and recover from the Supplier the damages equivalent to Performance Security.

**Section – 5 Previous transgression**

(1) The Bidder/ Supplier declares that no previous transgression occurred in the last 3 years with any other Company in any country conforming to the Anti-Corruption approach or with any other Public Sector Enterprise in India that could justify his exclusion from the tender process.

(2) If the Bidder/Supplier makes incorrect statement on this subject, he can be disqualified from the tender process or action can be taken as per the procedure mentioned in “Guideline on banning of business dealing”.

**Section -6 Equal treatment of all Bidders/Suppliers**

(1) The Bidder/Supplier undertakes to demand from all partners (if permitted under the conditions/ clauses of the contract) a commitment to act in conformity with this Integrity Pact and to submit it to the Purchaser before signing the contract.

(2) The Bidder/ Supplier confirms that any violation by any of his partners to act in conformity with the provisions of this Integrity Pact can be construed as a violation by the Bidder/Supplier himself, leading to possible Termination of Contract in terms of Section 4.

(3) The Purchaser will disqualify from the tender process all bidders who do not sign this Pact or violate its provisions.

**Section – 7 Criminal charges against violating Bidders/Suppliers**

If the Purchaser obtains knowledge of conduct of a Bidder, Supplier or Partners, or of an employee or a representative or an associate of a Bidder, Supplier, which constitutes corruption, or if the Purchaser has substantive suspicion in this regard, the Purchaser will inform the same to its Chief Vigilance Officer.

**Section – 8 Independent External Monitor/Monitors**

(1) The Purchaser shall appoint competent and credible Independent External Monitor for this Pact. The task of the Monitor is to review independently and objectively, whether and to what extent the parties comply with the obligations under this agreement.

(2) The Monitor is not subject to instructions by the representatives of the parties and will perform his functions neutrally and independently. He will report to the DG/ National Institute of Plant Health Management.

(3) The Bidder/Supplier accepts that the Monitor has the right of access without restriction to all Project documentation of the Purchaser including that provided by the Supplier. The Supplier will also grant the Monitor, upon his request and demonstration of a valid interest, unrestricted and unconditional access to his project documentation. The same is applicable to Partners. The Monitor is under contractual obligation to treat the information and documents of the Bidder/Supplier/Partners with confidentiality.

(4) The Purchaser will provide to the Monitor sufficient information about all meetings among the parties related to the Project provided such meetings could have an impact on the contractual relations between the Purchaser and the Supplier. The parties offer to the Monitor the option to participate in such meetings.

(5) As soon as the Monitor notices or has reason to believe that violation of the agreement by the Purchaser or the Bidder/ Supplier, has taken place, he will request the Party concerned to discontinue or take corrective action, or to take any other relevant action. The Monitor can in this regard submit non-binding recommendations. Beyond this, the Monitor has no right to demand from the parties that they act in a specific manner or refrain from action or tolerate action.

(6) The Monitor will submit a written report to the DG/ National Institute of Plant Health Management within 8-10 weeks from the date of reference or intimation to him by the Purchaser and should the occasion arise, submit proposal for correcting problematic situations.

(7) If the Monitor has reported to the DG/ National Institute of Plant Health Management of a substantiated suspicion of an offence under relevant IPC/PC Act, and the DG/ National Institute of Plant Health Management has not, within reasonable time, taken visible action to proceed against such offender or reported it to the Chief Vigilance Officer, the Monitor may also transmit this information directly to the Central Vigilance Commissioner.

(8) The word Monitor would include both singular and plural.

**Section – 9 Pact Duration**

This pact begins when both parties have legally signed it. It expires for the Supplier when his Security Deposit is released on completion of the contractual obligation. If any claim is made/lodged during this time the same shall be binding and continue to be valid despite the lapse of this pact specified above, unless it is discharged/determined by DG/ National Institute of Plant Health Management.

**Section – 10 Other Provisions**

(c) This agreement is subject to Indian Law. Place of performance and jurisdiction shall be as stated in the Contract Agreement.

(2) Changes and supplements as well as termination notices need to be made in writing.

(3) If the Supplier is a partnership or a consortium, this agreement must be signed by the Partner in charge/ Lead Member nominated as being in charge and who holds the Power of Attorney signed by legally authorised signatories of all the partners/Members. The Memorandum of Understanding /Joint Venture Agreement will incorporate a provision to the effect that all Members of the Consortium will comply with the provisions in the Integrity Pact to be signed by the Lead Member on behalf of the Consortium. Any violation of Section 2 above by any of the Partners/Members will be construed as a violation by the consortium leading to possible Termination of Contract in terms of Section 3.

(4) Should one or several provisions of this agreement turn out to be invalid, the remainder of this agreement remains valid. In this case, the parties will strive to come to an agreement to their original intentions. NATIONAL INSTITUTE OF PLANT HEALTH MANAGEMENT Ltd. Agent / Power of Attorney Holder \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

(For & on behalf of the Purchaser) (For the Bidder/Supplier)

(Office Seal) (Office Seal)

Place:……………

Date:……………………….

Witness 1:

(Name & Address) -----------------------------

-----------------------------

Witness 2

(Name & Address) -----------------------------

ANNEXURE – II

BID SECURITY DECLARATION FORM

Date:\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

Tender No. \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

To (insert complete name and address of the purchaser)

I/We. The undersigned, declare that:

I/We understand that, according to your conditions, bids must be supported by a Bid Securing Declaration.

I/We accept that I/We may be disqualified from bidding for any contract with you for a period of TWO years from the date of notification if I am /We are in a breach of any obligation under the bid conditions, because I/We

have withdrawn/modified/amended, impairs or derogates from the tender, my/our Bid during the period of bid validity specified in the form of Bid; or

having been notified of the acceptance of our Bid by the purchaser during the period of bid validity (i) fail or reuse to execute the contract, if required, or (ii) fail or refuse to furnish the Performance Security, in accordance with the Instructions to Bidders.

I/We understand this Bid Securing Declaration shall cease to be valid if I am/we are not the successful Bidder, upon the earlier of (i) the receipt of your notification of the name of the successful Bidder; or (ii) thirty days after the expiration of the validity of my/our Bid.

Signed: (insert signature of person whose name and capacity are shown)

in the capacity of (insert legal capacity of person signing the Bid Securing Declaration)

Name: (insert complete name of person signing he Bid Securing Declaration)

Duly authorized to sign the bid for an on behalf of (insert complete name of Bidder)

Dated on \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ day of \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ (insert date of signing)

Corporate Seal (where appropriate)

(Note: In case of a Joint Venture, the Bid Securing Declaration must be in the name of all partners to the Joint Venture that submits the bid)

**~~ANNEXURE – II~~**

**~~BID SECURITY FORM (EMD)~~**

~~Date: [ insert:~~ **~~date~~**~~]~~

~~IFB: [ insert:~~ **~~name and number of IFB~~**~~]~~

~~Name of Goods: [ insert:~~ **~~name of Goods~~**~~]~~

~~To: [ insert:~~ **~~name and address of Purchaser~~**~~]~~

~~WHEREAS [ insert:~~ **~~name of Bidder~~**~~] (hereinafter called “the Bidder”) has submitted its bid dated [ insert:~~ **~~date of bid~~**~~] for the performance of the above-named Contract (hereinafter called “the Bid”)~~

~~KNOW ALL PERSONS by these present that WE [ insert:~~ **~~name of bank~~**~~] of [ insert:~~ **~~address of bank~~**~~] (hereinafter called “the Bank”) are bound unto [ insert:~~ **~~name of Purchaser~~**~~] (hereinafter called “the Purchaser”) in the sum of: [ insert:~~ **~~amount~~**~~], for which payment well and truly to be made to the said Purchaser, the Bank binds itself, its successors and assigns by these presents.~~

~~Sealed with the Common Seal of the said Bank this [ insert:~~ **~~number~~**~~] day of [ insert:~~ **~~month~~**~~], [ insert:~~ **~~year~~**~~].~~

~~THE CONDITIONS of this obligation are the following:~~

~~1. If, after the bid submission deadline, the Bidder~~

~~(a) withdraws its bid during the period of bid validity specified by the Bidder in the Bid Form, or~~

~~(b) does not accept the Purchaser’s corrections of arithmetic errors in accordance with the~~

~~Instructions to Bidders; or~~

~~c. If the Bidder, having been notified of the acceptance of its bid by the Purchaser during the period of bid validity~~

~~(a) fails or refuses to sign the Contract Agreement when required; or~~

~~(b) fails or refuses to issue the performance security in accordance with the Instructions to~~

~~Bidders.~~

~~(c) In case of any false, incorrect or misleading information provided in the bid.~~

~~We undertake to pay to the Purchaser up to the above amount upon receipt of its first written demand, without the Purchaser having to substantiate its demand, provided that in its demand the Purchaser will note that the amount claimed by it is due to it, owing to the occurrence of any one of the two above-named conditions, and specifying the occurred condition or conditions.~~

~~This guarantee will remain in full force up to and including [ insert:~~ **~~the date that is 45 days after the period of bid validity~~**~~], and any demand in respect thereof must reach the Bank not later than the above date.~~

~~For and on behalf of the Bank~~

~~Signed: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_~~

~~Date: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_~~

~~in the capacity of: [ insert:~~ **~~title or other appropriate designation~~**~~]~~

~~Common Seal of the Bank~~

**ANNEXURE – III**

**PERFORMANCE SECURITY BANK GUARANTEE**

(unconditional) Date: [ *insert:* ***date***]

IFB: *[ insert:* ***name or number of IFB***

Contract: *[ insert:* ***name or number of NOA/Contract****]*

To: *[ insert:* ***name and address of Purchaser****]*

Dear Sir or Madam:

We refer to the Contract Agreement (“the Contract”) signed on *[ insert:* ***date****]* between you and *[ insert:* ***name of Supplier****]* (“the Supplier”) concerning the supply and delivery of *[ insert:* ***a brief description of the Goods****]*. By this letter we, the undersigned, *[ insert:* ***name of bank****]*, a bank (or company) organized under the laws of *[ insert:* ***country of bank****]* and having its registered/principal office at *[ insert:* ***address of bank****]*, (hereinafter, “the Bank”) do hereby jointly and severally with the Supplier irrevocably guarantee payment owed to you by the Supplier, pursuant to the Contract, up to the sum of *[ insert:* ***amount in numbers and words****]*.

We undertake to make payment under this Letter of Guarantee upon receipt by us of your first written demand signed by your duly authorized officer declaring the Supplier to be in default under the Contract and without cavil or argument any sum or sums within the above-named limits, without your need to prove or show grounds or reasons for your demand and without the right of the Supplier to dispute or question such demand. Our liability under this Letter of Guarantee shall be to pay to you whichever is the lesser of the sum so requested or the amount then guaranteed under this Letter in respect of any demand duly made under this Letter prior to expiry of this Letter of Guarantee, without being entitled to inquire whether or not this payment is lawfully demanded.

This Letter of Guarantee shall be valid from the date of issue until the date of expiration of the guarantee, as governed by the Contract. Except for the documents herein specified, no other documents or other action shall be required, notwithstanding any applicable law or regulation. Our liability under this Letter of Guarantee shall become null and void immediately upon its expiry, whether it is returned or not, and no claim may be made under this Letter after such expiry or after the aggregate of the sums paid by us to you shall equal the sums guaranteed under this Letter, whichever is the earlier. All notices to be given under this Letter shall be given by registered (airmail) post to the addressee at the address herein set out or as otherwise advised by and between the parties hereto.

This guarantee shall expire no later than the \_\_\_\_ day of \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_, 2\_\_\_\_\_, and any demand for payment under it must be received by us at this office on or before that date ***(Valid for 60 days beyond all contractual obligations including warranty obligation)***

We hereby agree that any part of the Contract may be amended, renewed, extended, modified, compromised, released, or discharged by mutual agreement between you and the Supplier, and this security may be exchanged or surrendered without in any way impairing or affecting our liabilities hereunder without notice to us and without the necessity for any additional endorsement, consent, or guarantee by us, provided, however, that the sum guaranteed shall not be increased or decreased.

No action, event, or condition that by any applicable law should operate to discharge us from liability hereunder shall have any effect, and we hereby waive any right we may have to apply such law, so that in all respects our liability hereunder shall be irrevocable and, except as stated herein, unconditional in all respects.

For and on behalf of the Bank

Signed: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

Date: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ in the capacity of: *[ insert:* ***title or other appropriate designation****]*

Common Seal of the Bank:

**ANNEXURE – IV**

**CONTRACT AGREEMENT FORM**

**THIS AGREEMENT** made the ……………. Day of…………….. , 20... Between ... …….*(Name of purchaser)*of ... *(Country of Purchaser)* (hereinafter called “the Purchaser”) of the one part and ... *(Name of Supplier)* of ... *(City and Country of Supplier)* (hereinafter called “the Supplier”) of the other part :

**WHEREAS** the Purchaser invited bids for certain Goods and ancillary services viz.,

…………………………. *(Brief Description of Goods and Services)* and has accepted a bid by the Supplier for the supply of those goods and services in the sum of ... *(Contract Price in Words and Figures)* (hereinafter called “the Contract Price”).

**NOW THIS AGREEMENT WITNESSETH AS FOLLOWS:**

1. In this Agreement words and expressions shall have the same meanings as are respectively

assigned to them in the Conditions of Contract referred to. The following documents shall constitute the Contract between the Purchaser and the Supplier, and each shall be read and construed as an integral part of the Contract:

(a) This Contract Agreement

(b) Instruction to bidder

(c) General Conditions of Contract

(d) Technical Requirements (including Schedule of Requirements and Technical Specifications)

(e) The Supplier’s Bid and original Price Schedules

(f) The Schedule of Requirements

(g) The Purchaser’s Notification of Award

2. In consideration of the payments to be made by the Purchaser to the Supplier as hereinafter mentioned, the Supplier hereby covenants with the Purchaser to provide the goods and services and to remedy defects therein in conformity in all respects with the provisions of the Contract.

3. The Purchaser hereby covenants to pay the Supplier in consideration of the provision of the goods and services and the remedying of defects therein, the Contract Price or such other sum as may become payable under the provisions of the Contract at the times and in the manner prescribed by the Contract.

Brief particulars of the goods and services which shall be supplied/ provided by the Supplier are as under:-

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| Prescribed by the Contract. SL NO | BRIEF DESCRIPTION SERVICES | UNIT PRICE | TOTAL PRICE | DELIVERY TERMS |

**TOTAL VALUE:**

**DELIVERY SCHEDULE:**

**IN WITNESS** whereof the parties hereto have caused this Agreement to be executed in accordance with their respective laws the day and year first above written.

Signed, Sealed and Delivered by the

said ......................................................................... (For the Purchaser)

in the presence of: …………………………. Signed, Sealed and Delivered by the

said ... ………………. (For the Supplier in the presence of: ...

**ANNEUXRE – V**

**Declaration on behalf of Manufacturer (On Letter Head)**

I \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_on behalf of M/s \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_and on behalf of our Principals M/s \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ declare that:-

1. The Goods supplied under this Contract are new, unused, and that they incorporate all recent

a. improvements in design and materials unless provided otherwise in the Contract. The

b. Supplier shall further warrant that all Goods supplied under this Contract shall have no defect,

c. arising from design, materials or workmanship or from any act or omission of the Supplier

d. that may develop under normal use of the supplied Goods in conditions prevailing in the

e. country of consignee destination.

2. The warranty period shall be 12 months from the date of completion of supply, installation

a. and completion of all incidental services OR 14 months from the date of delivery in case the

b. installation & all incidental services cannot be completed within 02 months from the date of

c. delivery on account of the Consignee.

d. The Warranty is Un-Conditional.

3. The bidder and the manufacturer whose product are offered by the bidder is not debarred/blacklisted by any office of the Central Govt. which is still effective on the date of opening of bid. The bidder will also disclose immediately any such debarment/blacklisting which takes place after opening of bid and before issue of NOA, to the purchaser.

4. The proprietor/promoter/director of the firm, its employee, partner or representative is not convicted by a court of law following prosecution for offence involving moral turpitude in relation to business dealings including malpractices such as bribery, corruption, fraud, substitution of bids, interpolation, misrepresentation, evasion, or habitual default in payment of tax levied by law; etc.

5. The firm does not employ a government servant, who has been dismissed or removed on account of corruption.

6. We unconditionally agree with all terms and conditions of the bid document/ corrigendum(s), amendments in its totality.

7. Service centres/ facilities are available in the purchaser’s country.

8. The quoted model has not been declared obsolete in any country. Selling of quoted model is not banned worldwide.

9. Best price has been offered for the quoted model. In any case if we sell the quoted model lower than the price quoted in this tender to any institution with same specification & warranty obligation, in previous and the next one year we shall declare the same &the benefits will be passed on to you.

10. We certify that all the information furnished by our firm is true & correct and in event that information is found to be incorrect, then your organization without giving any notice or reason therefore may summarily reject the bid & bid security / EMD may be forfeited.

Dated

Signature of Bidder with Official seal

ANNEXURE – VI

**MANUFACTURER’s / PRINCIPAL’s AUTHORIZATION FORM**

To

The Registrar,

National Institute of Plant Health Management (NIPHM),

Rajendranagar,

Hyderabad

Dear Sir,

TENDER: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_.

we, \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_, who are established and reputable manufacturers of \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_, having factories at \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ and\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_, hereby authorize Messrs. (Authorised Dealer/Sole Distributor/Supplier)\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ (name and address of agents) to bid, negotiate and conclude the contract with you against Tender No.\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ for the above goods manufactured by us. No company or firm or individual other than Messrs. \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ are authorized to bid, negotiate and conclude the contract in regard to this business against this specific tender.

We hereby extend our full guarantee and warranty as per the conditions of tender for the goods tendered for supply against this tender by the above firm.

The authorization is valid up to \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

Yours faithfully,

(Name)

For and on behalf of M/s. \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ (Name of manufacturers)/Principal

संलग्‍नक/ANNEXURE – VII

FORMAT FOR UNDER TAKING

1. ***मैं/हम वचन देता हूं /देते हैं कि मैंने/हमने सभी निबंधन एवं शर्तों को सावधानीपूर्वक अध्‍ययन कर लिया है एवं*** *रावस्‍वाप्रसं (एनआईपीएचएम)* ***के प्रस्‍तावित आपूर्ति संबंधी मानदण्‍डों को समझ लिया है तथा उल्‍लिखित सभी मानदंडों का अनुपालन करूंगा/करेंगे।***

***I/We undertake that I/We have carefully studied all the terms and conditions and understood the parameters of the proposed supplies of the NIPHM and shall abide by them.***

1. ***मैं/हम यह भी वचन देता हूं/ देते हैं कि मैंने/हमने “दिनांक------------------------ के निविदा के*** *संलग्‍नक-*II***में उल्‍लिखित आपूर्ति करने संबंधी*** *मानदण्‍डों एवं तकनीकी विनिर्देशन विशिष्‍टि****” को समझ लिया है एवं*** *“आपूर्ति संबंधी मानदण्‍डों एवं विनिर्देशन विशिष्‍टि’* ***के अनुसार आपूर्ति करूंगा/करेंगे” ।***

***I/We also undertake that I/We have understood “Parameters and Technical Specifications for making the supplies” mentioned in the Tender dated \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ and shall make the supplies strictly as per these “Parameters and Technical Specifications for the supplies”.***

1. ***मैं/हम आगे यह भी वचन देता हूं /देते हैं कि इस निविदामें सभी संदर्भों में दी गई सूचनाएं मेरी अधिकतम जानकारी के अनुसार सही और सत्‍य है एवंमैं/हम इस के प्रति पूरी जिम्‍मेदारी लेता हूं /लेते हैं तथा फर्म/कंपनी किसी भी सरकार कार्यालय / मंत्रालय / विभाग / पीएसयू / प्रतिष्ठित संगठन और बैंक आदि*** *द्वारा*[काली सूची](http://dict.hinkhoj.com/%E0%A4%95%E0%A4%BE%E0%A4%B2%E0%A5%80%20%E0%A4%B8%E0%A5%82%E0%A4%9A%E0%A5%80%20%E0%A4%AE%E0%A5%87%E0%A4%82%20%E0%A4%A8%E0%A4%BE%E0%A4%AE%20%E0%A4%B2%E0%A4%BF%E0%A4%96%E0%A4%A8%E0%A4%BE-meaning-in-english.words) में सूची***बद्ध नहीं किया गया है ।***

***I/We further undertake that the information given in this tender is true and correct in all respect and we hold the responsibility for the same and the firm/ Company has not been black listed by any Govt. office/ministry/Department/PSUs/ reputed organization and Banks etc.***

1. ***यह प्रमाणित करना है कि उद्धृत दरें समान हैं और किसी भी अन्य सरकारी, सार्वजनिक क्षेत्र या निजी संगठनों के साथ उद्धृत की तुलना में अधिक नहीं हैं।***

It is to certify that the rates quoted are the same and not higher than those quoted with any other Government, public sector or private organizations.

*दिनांक : (कंपनी के मोहर सहित निविदाकार के हस्‍ताक्षर एवं दिनांक)*

*Dated at (Dated signature of Bidder with stamp of the firm)*

ANNEXURE – VIII

FORMAT FOR UNDER TAKING

I/We hereby certify that I/We the undersigned bidders have read all the clauses regarding restrictions on procurement from a bidder of a country which shares a land border with India as per **Ministry of Finance, DOE, PPD - OM NO.: 6/18/2019-PPD dt. 23/07/2020, Insertion of Rule -144 (xi) and Restrictions, Exclusions under Rule -144 (xi) in the General Financial Rules (GFRs), 2017.**

It is certified that I/We the undersigned bidder **is** NOT from Country which shares a land border with India **as** mentioned in this OM.

I/we hereby declare that information furnished herein is true and correct to the best of my knowledge and belief & understand that in the event of this information being found false or incorrect at any stage, bid shall be liable to rejection/termination of accepted Bid /any further action in accordance of law.

*Dated at (Dated signature of Bidder with stamp of the firm)*

**IX PRICE BID**

PRICE BID / BOQ (In xls. Format only)

1. Financial Bid as BoQ\_XXXX.xls to be filled online & submitted. Please note that the file name should not be changed.
2. Bidders are requested to quote the final price (after discount)
3. **Note:** Prices should be quoted only in Indian rupees ***(inclusive of all other charges except GST)***

We are herewith undertaking that the details provided above are true and to abide by the terms and conditions contained in the bid document of NIPHM.

Signature of authorised official

(With seal and stamp)

~~~